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To support the improvement of the health of Bassett 
Healthcare Network patients and the well-being of the 
communities we serve.

To provide philanthropic support for advanced integrated 
services, education, and research, to uphold Bassett 
Healthcare Network as a model of excellence for health. 
We aim to foster remarkable patient experiences and 
promote better living. 

Courage, Unity, Excellence

Mission

Vision

Values
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Dear Friends, 

Bassett Healthcare Network is in a period of profound strengthening and opportunity. 
We are committed to delivering the next century of outstanding care our communities 
can depend on. 

Healthcare is rapidly changing – especially in rural areas – as health systems around 
the country grapple with a convergence of global and industry factors in a post-
COVID-19 environment. Bassett Healthcare Network, like many other healthcare 
organizations, is working to rapidly address significant operational challenges. 

The support of our donors is more important than ever. It is your generosity that makes 
it possible for our caregivers, patients, and communities to benefit from new programs, 
technologies, treatments, facility expansions and improvements, educational opportunities, 
professional development, and countless other resources. Thank you for your faith in Bassett 
as an organization – and for the critical role you play in enriching the lives of people across 
Central New York every day. 

I invite you to turn the pages and learn just how impactful your generosity has been 
over the past year for patients and caregivers alike. Programs like our Security 
K-9 Program, Nightingale Fund for Nursing Excellence, O’Connor Hospital Nursing 
Education Endowment Fund, School-Based Health Program, Hannah-Lee House, 
Thyroid Ablation services, new medical imaging equipment at A.O. Fox Hospital, and 
many other initiatives are making a difference every day. 

I am deeply grateful for your continued support of our shared vision, our patients, and our 
communities. 

On behalf of Bassett Healthcare Network, thank you.

 
Sincerely,

Staci Thompson, MHA, FACMPE
President & CEO
Bassett Healthcare Network

Message from the President & CEO
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As we reflect on the past year and look forward to the future, we thank you for your partnership. 
Because of you we are filled with a profound sense of gratitude and optimism for the journey 
ahead. 

Our Friends of Bassett team has demonstrated dedication and adaptability in navigating through uncertain 
waters and unprecedented obstacles. Through the kindness of our contributors, effective planning and 
resource management, and the collective efforts of our talented staff, we not only met but exceeded our 
goals in 2023. Some of these notable accomplishments, made possible by your generous support, 
include: the opening of our 22nd School-Based Health Center in the Cherry Valley-Springfield 
School District, the full funding of the only advanced thyroid ablation treatment program in 
Upstate New York, the raising of over $1 million for the Bassett Cancer Institute, 
and the purchase of an additional K-9 Unit.

We are thrilled to express our excitement for the future of the Bassett Healthcare 
Network and the transformative opportunities that lie ahead. The landscape of healthcare 
is rapidly evolving, presenting us with new possibilities for innovation, collaboration, 
and growth.

We hope you will continue to stand united with us in our shared mission to 
support the delivery of high-quality healthcare to those served by the Bassett 
Healthcare Network. Together, we will continue to strive for excellence, embrace 
change, and make a compassionate and meaningful difference in the lives of 
individuals and families in our communities.

Thank you for your commitment and dedication to the Friends of Bassett. Your 
continued support and partnership are invaluable as we work towards our 
vision of a brighter, healthier future for all.

With Gratitude,

Sheila F. LeMaster
VP, Chief Development Officer 

Steven A. Kroll
Acting Chair, Friends of Bassett Healthcare Network Board

Message from the Friends of Bassett 
Healthcare Network Leadership

5



  2023 Friends of Bassett Annual Report |   5

OUR NURSES 
NEED TO BE 
ABLE TO TAKE 
ADVANTAGE OF 
EDUCATIONAL 
OPPORTUNITIES 
TO STAY ON 
TOP OF THE 
MOST CURRENT 
RESEARCH 
AND BEST 
PRACTICES.
Julie Hall, 
Bassett Medical Center 
Chief Nursing Officer

$57,513 SUPPORTED 
100 BASSETT NURSES’ professional 
development & new skills training from 
2022 through 2023.

$57,513

> 300 NEW RNS & LPNS HIRED 
in 2023 through March of 2024

ENHANCING PATIENT CARE THROUGH THE 
ADVANCEMENT OF NURSING EDUCATION
A decision in 2023 to expand the availability of the Nightingale Fund for Nursing Excellence 
to all Bassett Healthcare Network nurses is already paying big dividends.

From 2022 through 2023, more than 100 Bassett nurses were awarded a total of $57,513, 
which allowed them to participate in leadership training, fellowships, various nursing care 
conferences, and coursework to acquire new skills and certifications.

“Healthcare is constantly evolving, and our nurses need to be able to take advantage of 
educational opportunities to stay on top of the most current research and best practices,” 
notes Julie Hall, chief nursing officer at Bassett Medical Center.

The Nightingale Fund for Nursing Excellence, originally specific to Bassett Medical Center, 
was founded in 2007 by Maureen Murray, a longtime nurse at Bassett who intimately 
understood the connection between optimum patient care, continuing education for nurses, 
and nurse satisfaction. 

In addition to the Nightingale Fund for Nursing Excellence, O’Connor Hospital (OCH) 
recently established a separate nursing endowment fund to support nurses in 
Delaware County who remain at OCH and desire to advance their skills to care for 
patients and improve health outcomes. O’Connor Hospital is one of three critical 
access hospitals in the Bassett network.

Susan Oakes Ferrucci, president and chief hospital executive for Bassett’s critical access 
hospitals, says investing in the professional development of nurses is a win-win. “Patients 
benefit from improved care and our nursing staff has greater satisfaction because we 
support their desire to grow professionally, which translates into improved recruitment and 
retention of nurses.”

Health systems across the country continue to struggle to retain nurse talent in the wake of 
the COVID-19 pandemic. The New York State Department of Health reported in 2023 that 
the state will face a shortage of almost 40,000 nurses within seven years.

While salaries and sign-on bonuses are a significant part of the recruitment equation, 
reimbursing nurses’ continuing education through such vehicles as the Nightingale Fund 
and OCH nursing endowment fund, is viewed as a marketable attribute that differentiates 
Bassett from other health systems. 

To support the continuing education of Bassett Healthcare Network nurses, 
visit give.bassett.org or call 607-547-3928.

2023 Friends of Bassett Accomplishments
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OPENING OF CHERRY VALLEY-SPRINGFIELD 
SCHOOL BASED HEALTH CENTER
Cherry Valley, N.Y. – Bassett Healthcare Network opened the doors of its 22nd 
School-Based Health Center at Cherry Valley-Springfield Central School with 
a ribbon- cutting ceremony in December of 2023. The celebration brought 
together Bassett executive leaders and board members, school district 
leadership, legislators, students, donors, and community members.

The School Based Health program provides medical, dental and mental health 
services for students right within the school at no cost to parents keeping 
kids in school and parents at work. To date, more than 7,000 students are 
enrolled in Bassett’s School-Based Health Centers across our region – and 
that number is growing. What a wonderful reason to give thanks.

Like all our school-based health centers, Bassett’s new location at Cherry 
Valley–Springfield Central School is a wonderful, welcoming space providing 
safe, private, comfortable care to students. It is because of our incredible 
partners and donors – including Ginny Joslin-Hastings – who made our 
newest location possible.

THYROID ABLATION 
One example of the difference you make when 
you make a gift to the Friends of Bassett is the 
new thyroid nodule ablation equipment, which was 
funded entirely by donor dollars from supporters 
like you. Put into operation in 2023, Bassett Medical 
Center became the only site in New York State to 
offer this non-invasive thyroid treatment outside 
of New York City. The treatment takes just a few 
minutes from setup to completion and allows 
patients to get back to their daily lives quickly.  With 
experts estimating that more than 50 percent of 
Americans will develop thyroid nodules by the age 
of 60 quick access to this highly effective treatment 
is so important. Thank you for your compassion 
and generosity and for making this possible.   

Ribbon-cutting for Cherry Valley-Springfield new School Based Health Center

Dr. Anthony Ferrara

7



  2023 Friends of Bassett Annual Report |   7

COUPLE’S PHILANTHROPIC SUPPORT OF BASSETT’S K-9 SECURITY 
PROGRAM DRIVEN BY PASSION FOR RURAL HEALTHCARE 

Bassett Healthcare first introduced a K-9 unit to its security program in 2019. 
The dogs and their handlers have proven so successful that the health system 
continues to expand the program. There are now four K-9 teams–two of those 
were made possible by David and Susan Theobald of Saratoga Springs, NY. The 
Theobald’s have been generous and loyal supporters of many Bassett Healthcare 
Network initiatives for at least 15 years. Most recently, the Theobalds say they 
were inspired to sponsor the addition of two more K-9 teams after seeing the dogs 
and their handlers interacting with staff, visitors and patients on the Cooperstown 
campus in 2023.

“Supporting the dogs is a natural pathway for us,” explains Susan, who says 
she and David have three golden retrievers of their own and previously used 
the goldens as therapy dogs for children in the school setting. However, it is 
the Theobald’s experience in health care that most influenced their decision to 
support Bassett’s K-9 program in such a meaningful way.

David is CEO and Susan is the human resources manager for Davin Healthcare, 
a workforce solutions company that partners with health systems around the 
U.S. to help address the myriad of challenges they face. Among those challenges 
is the continued uptick in violent incidents targeting nurses and other health 
professionals. David, despite his 6’4” stature, experienced threats and physical 
aggression firsthand as a nurse in emergency rooms (ER) at various hospitals in 
the Capital Region.

WE ARE GRATEFUL FOR 
THE OPPORTUNITY TO 
SPONSOR SUCH AN 
IMPACTFUL PROGRAM. 
IT IS ONE WE VIEW AS A 
BEST PRACTICE THAT CAN 
BE ADOPTED BY OTHER 
HOSPITALS AND WE LOOK 
FORWARD TO WATCHING 
THE JOURNEY UNFOLD.
David & Susan Theobald
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Bassett Healthcare Network K-9 Program 2023 The K-9 program costs 

$10,000 ANNUALLYPER DOG AND HANDLER, 
which supports ongoing training for both the dog and the security 
officer, and canine maintenance.

The units responded to > 100 REQUESTS 
IN 2023 FOR HELP with aggressive behavior by a 
visitor or patient.

There were also requests for 

THE DOG AND 
HANDLER’S 
PRESENCE 
in the emergency department to 
HELP CALM ANXIOUS CHILDREN.

15 REQUESTS 
FOR MISSING PERSON ASSISTANCE.

47 INCIDENTS 
where the dog and 
its handler were 
needed as a deter-
rent or de-escala-
tion tool.

70 RESPONSES to 
the Strongline system, 
a mobile panic button 
activated by staff 
who felt unsafe or 
threatened

52 REQUESTS 
to help local law 
enforcement.

565 REQUESTS 
in 2023 for K-9 units in the BHN

“THE ER IS A HIGHLY CHARGED, EMOTIONAL ENVIRONMENT AND THE 
SETTING WHERE I MOST OFTEN EXPERIENCED VIOLENCE AGAINST ME,” 
NOTES DAVID, WHO WORKED AT SEVERAL DIFFERENT HOSPITALS DURING 
HIS NURSING CAREER BEFORE FOUNDING DAVIN HEALTHCARE. 

“I never had the opportunity to fully appreciate the impact a K-9 unit can have until we 
saw them in action at Bassett in Cooperstown,” says David. “We were immediately 
struck by the obvious, positive influence a well-trained dog and its handler can have 
on a volatile situation. They can turn on a dime and de-escalate incidents in just 
minutes and yet also bring a smile to a child’s face.”

The Theobalds are particularly passionate about supporting rural health care, 
including through philanthropic efforts that impact the future of health care and 
better the communities they serve.

“We see Bassett as a rural system doing incredible work, and we are grateful for 
the opportunity to sponsor such an impactful program. It is one we view as a best 
practice that can be adopted by other hospitals and we look forward to watching the 
journey unfold.”

Susan & David Theobald with K-9s Hudson, Remi and their handlers
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Little Falls Hospital (LFH), one of three critical access hospitals in the 
Bassett Healthcare Network, was able to make key improvements to 
emergency care and the hospital’s caregiver communication system 
in 2023. The upgrades were possible because of the generous 
support of the F.M. Kirby Foundation and the Samuel S. Dale Trust.

The F.M. Kirby Foundation provided LFH with $25,000 
toward a $49,975 upgrade of its nurse call system. The new 
system, Vocera, is in use at other Bassett network hospitals and 
enables hands-free, voice-controlled communication between 
nurses and other caregivers. This more efficient method of 
communication is expected to help improve nurse response 
times and the patient experience.

Little Falls Hospital also received $18,127 from the Samuel S. Dale 
Trust to fund the purchase of a new electrocardiogram (EKG) unit 
for the hospital’s emergency department (ED). LFH serves around 
16,000 patients annually and approximately 10,000 of those patients 
undergo an EKG to test their heart function. The new EKG is critical 
to discovering cardiac issues in order to provide treatment.

16,000 PATIENTS
receive emergency care at LFH/year.

10,000 of those patients 
undergo a HEART FUNCTION TEST. 

F.M. KIRBY FOUNDATION & SAMUEL S. DALE 
TRUST INVESTMENTS  BOLSTER EMERGENCY 
CARE AND CAREGIVER COMMUNICATION
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COBLESKILL REGIONAL HOSPITAL INVESTS IN WANDER 
GUARD TECHNOLOGY TO KEEP OLDER PATIENTS SAFE

As the region’s population continues to age, the incidence of memory 
care issues rises among patients treated at Bassett Healthcare Network 
hospitals. These patients are at risk of wandering, which can have 
catastrophic outcomes while receiving medical treatment in a hospital 
setting. In fact, six out of 10 individuals with Alzheimer’s or dementia tend 
to wander. To address this and help keep these patients safe, Cobleskill 
Regional Hospital invested in a wander guard system that sounds an alarm 
when an at-risk patient is detected leaving their bed and wandering toward 
an elevator, stairwell or door. The funds for the alarm system came from 
an anonymous donor and have helped to greatly enhance staff’s ability to 
assure the safety of patients with cognitive impairment.

Previously, staff at CRH were assigned to dementia patients 1:1 meaning 
the patient was the caregiver’s sole responsibility. At a time when most 
hospitals are experiencing staffing shortages, this one-on-one assignment 
further stretched resources. The purchase of the wander guard system 
helps address this burden on staff through the remote, real-time monitoring 
of dementia patients’ movements. It also provides peace of mind for the 
families of vulnerable patients, knowing their loved one is protected.

FOX CATARACT SURGERY PROGRAM IMPROVING 
VISION FOR NEARLY 1,000 PATIENTS EACH YEAR

Cataracts, cloudy areas that develop on the lens of the eye, are a common 
symptom of aging. This condition is so common that more than 50% of all 
Americans over the age of 80 will have cataracts or already have had surgery to 
remove them. Each year, more than 2 million cataract surgeries are performed 
in the U.S. Here at home, A.O. Fox Hospital performs approximately 1,000 of 
these surgeries annually. 

Thanks to a generous gift from an anonymous donor, Fox Hospital was able to 
replace its aging cataract surgery equipment with a new phacoemulsification 
machine. Known as Phaco, the machine includes a handpiece, foot pedal, 
irrigation and aspiration system, and various angled tips to precisely deliver 
ultrasonic energy. The high-frequency sound waves (ultrasound) are used 
to break up the damaged lens, which is suctioned out and replaced with an 
artificial one. 

Phacoemulsification is a minimally invasive procedure with low risk of 
complications. The surgery may result in immediate improvement in a patient’s 
vision. For others, improved vision may take four to five weeks. 

50% OF ALL AMERICANS over age 80 will have 
cataracts or have had cataract surgery.

6 OUT OF 10 
DEMENTIA PATIENTS tend to wander.

5.8M PEOPLE 80+ 
in U.S. suffer with 
Alzheimer’s or 
related dementias.
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1,000 INDIVIDUALS undergo cataract 
surgery at Fox Hospital each year.
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NEW ULTRASOUND EQUIPMENT IN THE A.O. FOX 
EMERGENCY ROOM SPEEDS LIFE-SAVING INTERVENTIONS

A generous gift from an anonymous donor in 2023 allowed A.O. 
Fox Hospital to add a bedside ultrasound machine with advanced 
visualization capability to its emergency treatment toolbox. “The quality 
of the ultrasound images provided by this new machine is phenomenal,” 
says Karen Patterson, nurse manager of Fox Hospital’s emergency 
department. She explains that the new Phillips “Spark” ultrasound 
machine allows nurses to complete an ultrasound without having to 
transport the patient to another procedure area within the hospital. 
Further, the machine’s high-tech visualization capacity allows the nurse 
to place intravenous (IV) catheters more quickly in patients with difficult 
to access veins. Quicker access at the bedside speeds the delivery of 
potentially life-saving interventions, like IV fluids and medications. 

Additionally, Fox Hospital was able to add mobile, locking IV carts to 
its emergency equipment in 2023. These carts are designed to safely 
and securely house all the items necessary to initiate and maintain 
intravenous access and medication delivery wherever necessary. The 
carts’ mobility reduces the need for multiple trips by staff between the 
supplies and the patient receiving IV fluid management. The acquisition 
of the locking IV carts is among the regulatory requirements of the 
hospital’s accrediting agencies, the Joint Commission and DNV (Det 
Norske Veritas, Inc.).

59.3% OF COMPLEX 
PATIENTS have difficult venous access.

59.3%

12
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Nearly 30 years ago, Bassett opened the doors of 
Hannah-Lee House, a home away from home for 
patients or families with a loved one receiving care 
at Bassett Medical Center in Cooperstown. Located 
conveniently near the hospital, the Bassett Clinic, and 
the Louis Busch Hager Cancer Center, Hannah-Lee 
House offers comfort and privacy. The house averages 
500 stays annually, with the majority of guests being 
cancer patients and their families.

Since its establishment in 1995, the building and its 
contents had not seen significant updates. In 2023, 

$10,000 was raised to fund several improvements. 
Thanks to many generous supporters, the house now 
features fresh paint, new furniture and appliances, 
updated décor, linens, enhanced entertainment options, 
and more. 

Anyone interested in supporting the Hannah-Lee House 
may do so online at give.bassett.org or by calling 
Friends of Bassett at 607-547-3928.

$10,000 WORTH OF IMPROVEMENTS 
were made to Hannah-Lee House in 2023.surgery.
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AN AVERAGE OF 
500 STAYS 
occur each year at Hannah-Lee House.

Hannah Lee House - A Home Away From Home
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LEGACY GIFT TO BASSETT CANCER PROGRAM HONORS STAFF
As Chief and Medical Director of the Bassett Cancer Institute for the past several years, Dr. 
Alfred Tinger is in a unique position to directly influence the direction of cancer care within 
the network.  His vision for the future of cancer services in the region includes expanding 
Bassett’s oncology program in Oneonta and investing in a new mobile cancer screening 
coach. Both investments would significantly improve access to cancer care and preventive 
screenings at a time when the region’s cancer burden is climbing.

Recently, Tinger and his wife Dawn made a legacy gift of $250,000 to jumpstart a capital 
campaign aimed at raising the funds necessary to make the Oneonta project a reality.

Q: WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO MAKE THIS CONTRIBUTION? 
We’ve come a long way in terms of treatment effectiveness since I began my life’s work as 
a physician. Cure rates are higher, people are living longer, and patients are suffering less.  I 
entered medicine, and specifically oncology, with the goal of doing all I can to cure cancer 
and help patients. However, it takes a whole team. The gift Dawn and I made is meant to 
honor and thank the members of that team.

Q: WHAT WOULD YOU SHARE WITH OTHERS CONSIDERING A 
BEQUEST TO THE CANCER INSTITUTE? 
I would say that your gift, especially a legacy gift, is not merely a tax deduction, but more 
importantly it is an invaluable investment in the Bassett Cancer Institute so that future 
cancer patients can receive expert care in a comfortable environment close to their homes.  
The financial dividends from the investment are likely least important.

Q: IS IT YOUR HOPE THAT YOUR GIFT WILL INSPIRE OTHERS? 
I do hope that our gift will inspire others to contribute.  The fallout from the pandemic has 
been very tough for medicine in general. A high rate of burnout among health-care workers 
nationally has resulted in shortages across disciplines. Bassett’s cancer program has not 
been spared such challenges even as we have grown over the past few years.  We need 
the financial resources to modernize, grow further, and thrive in the future having survived 
those significant unforeseen shocks. 

Q: ANYTHING ELSE YOU FEEL IS IMPORTANT TO SAY 
REGARDING YOUR LEGACY GIFT?
I wish to thank Bassett for the immense amount of medicine I learned as a transitional year 
intern here from 1992 through 1993. I credit Bassett for building me into a very competent 
physician, thus helping me succeed in a competitive metropolitan New York market for over 
20 years.  I will forget to thank many other inspirational attendings, residents and co-interns 
who helped in my formation.  Nevertheless, I would like to specifically recognize Drs. Davis, 
Streck, Franck, Olson, Dewell, Ryan, Heneghan, Bordley, Weil, Kozak, Dwyer, Healy, Traynor, 
Fong, Hartman, Nagy, and Barthold for their dedication to instructing my generation of 
physicians and more.

“RELIEVING PATIENT 
SUFFERING AND CURING 
CANCER TAKES A WHOLE 
TEAM; OUR GIFT IS MEANT 
TO HONOR AND THANK 
THE MEMBERS OF THAT 
TEAM ACROSS THE 
BASSETT NETWORK.”
Alfred Tinger, MD, & Dawn Tinger

$899,870 
TOTAL PLANNED GIFTS IN 2023
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SUPPORTING YOUR FAVORITE NON-PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION THROUGH A CHARITABLE 
REMAINDER UNITRUST (CRUT)

Dr. Alfred Tinger and his wife Dawn’s legacy 
gift took the form of a charitable remainder 
unitrust, also known as a CRUT.  A CRUT is a 
separately invested and managed charitable 
trust that pays a percentage of the value 
of the trust to you or beneficiaries you 
name (up to a maximum of 20 years).  The 
minimum for this type of gift is $100,000.

Almost any asset can be used to fund a 
unitrust, including cash, real estate, artwork, 
stock certificates, bonds, or other property. 
The donor establishes the terms of the trust, 
including the payout schedule for income 
distributions. After the unitrust terminates, 
the balance is given to your chosen charity to 
be used as you designate. 

Key Points
•   A unitrust is the most flexible life-income 

plan and a powerful vehicle 
for benefiting yourself, your heirs 
and The Friends of Bassett.

•   Receive income for life or a term 
of years in return for your gift.

•   Receive an immediate income tax deduction 
for a portion of your contribution.

•   No up-front capital gains tax is paid 
on appreciated assets you give.

•   Additional gifts to the trust may be added 
after it is created, providing additional 
income and tax benefits.

Visit Friends of Bassett online at bassett.
giftlegacy.com or call 607-547-4799 
to learn more about charitable remainder 
unitrusts as a possible tool for your 
retirement and estate planning.

$3.5 Million will Expand Access to 
Cancer Services and Preventive Screenings

The incidence of cancer in the rural region served by Bassett Healthcare Network continues to trend upward. 
Patient visits to cancer treatment facilities reached an all-time high in 2023 – medical, hematology and radiation 
oncology visits to network cancer treatment facilities in Cobleskill, Cooperstown, Herkimer, and Oneonta totaled 
more than 20,456 visits last year. 

“The region’s growing cancer burden demands our attention and action,” says Bassett Cancer Institute Chief and 
Medical Director Alfred Tinger, MD. “At our Oneonta cancer center alone, we have experienced a 25% growth in the 
number of patients seeking care at that location.”

That surge in cancer patient volumes is the reason Bassett is prioritizing the expansion and modernization of 
cancer services in Oneonta. In 2023, Friends of Bassett launched a $3.5 million-dollar campaign that includes 
supporting the expansion and redesign of Bassett Cancer Institute’s facility at FoxCare Center.  To date, $1 million 
has been raised through the cancer center initiative.

A successful fundraising campaign will allow Bassett to more than double the number of clinic exam rooms and 
cancer treatment bays, construct additional physician offices, nursing stations, a private infusion room, a new 
waiting area, and modernize the cancer pharmacy. Importantly, the expanded space will also allow the Bassett 
Cancer Institute to amplify its collection of cancer services in Oneonta. Once construction is complete, certain 
specialized treatments now done only in Cooperstown will become available at the FoxCare location in Oneonta. 

Preventive Screenings Key in Cancer Fight

The Friends’ $3.5 million-dollar fundraising campaign will also support the investment in a new RV-type cancer 
screening coach containing the latest digital technology and screening equipment. The mobile coach provides a 
critical service to individuals who find it difficult to access diagnostic and preventive services because they lack 
transportation or are under or uninsured.

Bassett’s previous mobile medical coach spent the majority of 2022 and 2023 off the road for repairs and needs to 
be replaced at a cost of approximately $1.5 million. Bassett’s program was among the first mobile cancer screening 
initiatives in the country. Since its inception in 2008, more than 14,000 people have been screened for breast, 
cervical and colorectal cancer, and hundreds of those patients were referred on for follow-up care.

To support Bassett Cancer Institute Initiative, visit give.bassett.org or call 607-547-3928.

$1,088,000 
TOTAL RAISED FOR CANCER 
CENTER EXPANSION INITIATIVE

The Bassett Cancer Institute Initiative

15



  2023 Friends of Bassett Annual Report |   15

BASSETT MEDICAL CENTER 
AWARDED PRESTIGIOUS 
PRIMARY STROKE 
CENTER CERTIFICATION 
FROM THE JOINT 
COMMISSION
Bassett	Medical	Center	earned	The	Joint	
Commission’s Gold Seal of Approval® 
and	the	American	Stroke	Association’s	
Heart-Check	mark	for	Primary	Stroke	
Center	Certification	following	a	rigorous,	
unannounced	on-site	review	from	The	
Joint	Commission.	

Dr. W. Thomas Huntsman Receives Bassett’s 
Walter A. Franck Physician Excellence Award 
Dr. W. Thomas Huntsman, Division Chief of Plastic and Reconstructive 
Surgery at Bassett Healthcare Network, received the 2023 Walter A. 
Franck Physician Excellence Award. 

Bassett Hosts Major School-Based Health Conference
Health professionals from around New York State gathered for a conference addressing 
the healthcare needs of school-aged children and best practices for school-based health 
treatment and prevention. 

Bassett Becomes a Clinical Trial Site for Breakthrough Alpha DaRT™ Cancer Treatment 
Bassett Cancer Institute was selected as a clinical trial site for Alpha DaRT™, an 
investigational treatment for recurrent skin cancers. It is the only site in the state outside 
of New York City to receive regulatory approval.

Bassett Healthcare Network & Hartwick College 
Launch Joint Nursing Degree Incentive Program
Bassett launched a new joint endeavor with Hartwick College to provide substantial 30% tuition 
discounts to Bassett employees pursuing degrees in nursing and nursing education, thus 
helping Bassett caregivers in their career development.

Bassett Valentine’s Soirée Raises More Than $250,000 for School-Based Health 
More than 330 guests attended Friends of Bassett Healthcare Network’s fifth 
annual Valentine’s Soirée at the Otesaga Resort & Hotel. The event raised more than 
$250,000 in support of Bassett’s School-Based Health and Dental Program.

Bassett Resident Physicians & Hartwick Nursing Students 
Build Teamwork with First Joint Simulation Lab 
Bassett first-year residents joined nursing students from Hartwick College and three 
other nursing schools in the region to complete two simulation labs. Forming a larger, 
interdisciplinary, multiple-institution group allowed for more complex and realistic scenarios.

2023 Highlights From Around the Network
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Bassett Medical Center Receives Surgical Quality Partner 
Distinction and Accreditation from American College of Surgeons 
The distinction recognized Bassett’s dedication to surgical quality and 
commitment to maintaining the highest standards in surgical care.

Little Falls Hospital Receives a Special 
Donation to Purchase an EKG Machine 
Thanks to a generous donation of over $18,000 from the Samuel 
S. Dale Trust, Little Falls Hospital purchased a new EKG unit for its 
Emergency Department. The donation reflects Little Falls Hospital’s 
essential place in the fabric of the Mohawk Valley as well as the Trust’s 
continued generous commitment to the citizens of Little Falls.

Bassett Launches Major Workforce Partnership 
with Hartwick College and SUNY Oneonta 
Bassett has partnered with Hartwick College and SUNY Oneonta to 
launch Bassett CARES (Career Advancement and Retention Experience 
for Students). The groundbreaking workforce development partnership 
aims to retain new graduates in the region and address critical workforce 
shortages across Bassett’s network. In the program, graduates with a 
four-year degree who join the Bassett workforce can earn up to $25,000 
in student loan repayments on top of their normal salary

Little Falls Hospital Celebrates 130 Years of Service
In 2023 Little Falls Hospital completed its 130th year serving its 
community. From its humble beginnings operating out of a rented 
house with four beds, one matron, and one nurse, as a Critical Access 
Hospital and the only acute care hospital in Herkimer County, Little 
Falls Hospital now provides care to 16,000 patients annually.

Bassett Renews Effort to Reach Environmental Sustainability
Acknowledging that the healthcare industry produces about 10% of 
carbon emissions in the United States, Bassett began a new partnership 
with Healthcare Climate ActionWorks to form a plan to make the 
organization more environmentally sustainable. The primary goals 
are to reduce Bassett’s carbon footprint and decrease medical waste.

NYCAMH Garners Praise from Governor Hochul & 
Agriculture & Markets Commissioner Richard Ball 
Bassett’s New York Center for Agricultural Medicine and Health 
(NYCAMH) received special accolades from New York Governor 
Hochul and Agriculture & Markets Commissioner Richard Ball during 
the state’s Farm Safety and Health Week. Hochul and Ball specifically 
highlighted NYCAMH’s important role that educating and researching 
agricultural health and safety issues as well as the trust it has built 
among the state’s farmers and farm workers.

Bassett Research Institute Hosts Week-Long Symposium 
as Part of International Partnership with Umeå University
In the summer of 2023, Bassett Research Institute hosted a week-long 
symposium with Sweden’s Umėa University—the latest development in a 
three-decade long relationship with the school. Over those 30+ years, the 
Bassett–Umeå team has addressed rural health issues including rural 
cardiac disease prevention, farm tractor rollover protective devices, and 
rural obesity in at-risk populations within Bassett’s service area.

O’Connor Hospital Nationally Recognized for 50 
Years in the American Hospital Association 
The American Hospital Association (AHA) honored O’Connor Hospital in 
appreciation of its 50 years of participation and leadership in the AHA. 

Bassett Recognized as a Leading Age-Friendly Health System 
Bassett Healthcare Network was celebrated as an “Age-Friendly 
Health System” thanks to its commitment to rigorous standards 
and evidence-based interventions. The recognition, awarded by the 
John A. Hartford Foundation, Institute for Healthcare Improvement, 
American Hospital Association, and the Catholic Health Association 
of the United States, noted the achievements of all five Bassett 
hospitals to improve care for older adults.

Bassett Cardiology Celebrates Interventional Cardiology Milestones 
Bassett Medical Center completed its 100th Watchman heart procedure 
and its 300th transcatheter aortic valve replacement (TAVR). Over the 
last two decades Bassett Cardiology has made a concerted effort to 
bring these surgical solutions to heart problems to its patients in the 
belief that patients in rural areas need access to the same high-tech 
procedures as those in larger cities. 
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BASSETT MEDICAL 
CENTER AMONG THE 
FIRST IN THE NATION TO 
RECEIVE RECOGNITION AS 
CENTER OF EXCELLENCE IN 
SURGICAL SAFETY
After completing a comprehensive, evidence-
based program and adopting industry best 
practices, the Association of periOperative 
Registered Nurses (AORN) named Bassett Medical 
Center a Center of Excellence in Surgical Safety. 
This award is Bassett’s continued striving to 
provide surgical patients the safest possible care.

At Home Care, Inc. Receives Award for Patient Satisfaction 
SHPBest™ recognized the excellent customer service provided by Bassett’s 
At Home Care by granting the Oneonta-based service its Superior Award for 
Patient Satisfaction. This places At Home Care in the top twenty percent of all 
Home Healthcare Consumer Assessment of Healthcare Providers and Systems 
(HHCAHPS) in the Strategic Healthcare Programs (SHP) database.

Bassett Expands Benefits for Employees with 
Homethrive, a Family Caregiving Technology Platform 
Bassett enhanced its employee benefits package and reaffirmed its 
support of families with special needs by launching Dari by Homethrive, a 
family caregiving technology platform that provides 24/7 access to family 
caregiving expertise, resources, and coordination for those caring for aging 
family members or loved ones with special care needs, including children.

New Hybrid Operating Room Completed at Bassett Medical Center 
After construction throughout the year, Bassett Medical Center opened a new 
state-of-the-art hybrid operating room in late 2023. By combining a traditional 
operating room setting with a complete cardiac catheterization lab, patients can 
be diagnosed and receive any needed surgical intervention immediately.

Dr. Anush Patel Honored with the 
Laureate Award by New York Chapter 
of American College of Physicians 
Dr. Anush Patel, Bassett’s Chief of 
Hematology-Oncology, was honored with 
the Laureate Award by New York Chapter 
of American College of Physicians.

Robotic-Assisted Surgery Comes to A.O. Fox Hospital 
The options for minimally invasive procedures expanded for patients of 
Central New York with the installation of a new da Vinci Surgical System in 
Bassett’s A.O. Fox Hospital in Oneonta. Robotic-assisted surgical cases at 
A.O. Fox Hospital now include procedures for hernias, gallbladder removal, 
appendectomies, gynecological procedures, and urological surgery. 

Lotte Kreppein Bequeaths More Than $600,000 to Cobleskill 
Regional Hospital in Largest Single Gift Ever Received 
Cobleskill Regional Hospital received a more than $600,000 bequest 
from Lotte Kreppein, a longtime benefactor and advocate for the 
hospital, thus capping off a lifetime of philanthropic support.

Bassett Medical Center’s Emergency Department Receives 
Prestigious Lantern Award from the Emergency Nurses Association 
Bassett launched a new joint endeavor with Hartwick College to provide substantial 
30% tuition discounts to Bassett employees pursuing degrees in nursing and nursing 
education, thus helping Bassett caregivers in their career development.
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Cornerstone 
Recognizes leadership donors who 
made annual gifts of $500,000+.

Individuals 
Anonymous (1) 
Krista & Martin Babinec 
Jane Forbes Clark

Organizations and Businesses  
The Clark Foundation 
Upmobility Foundation, Inc.

Benefactors 
Recognizes donors who made annual 
gifts of $100,000 to $499,999

Individuals 
Anonymous (1) 
David & Joyce Barber 
Mrs. Susan Law Dake  
Phyllis B. Dunning*  
Ginny Joslin-Hastings 
Susan & David Theobald 
Dr. & Mrs. Alfred Tinger

Organizations and Businesses 
Anonymous (2) 
Fernleigh Foundation 
NYCM Insurance 
Stewart’s Shops & the Dake Family 

Sponsors 
Recognizes donors who made annual 
gifts of $50,000 to $99,999.

Individuals 
Francis K. Raeder* 
Amy Stack

Organizations and Businesses  
Fenimore Asset Management, Inc. 
Saint Agatha Foundation

Patron Society 
Recognizes donors who contributed 
between $25,000 to $49,999

Individuals 
Anonymous (1) 
Bill & Lynn Moseley 
Patricia Smith

Organizations and Businesses  
Epic Systems Corporation 
F. M. Kirby Foundation, Inc. 
Optum 
Patricia M. & H. William Smith, Jr., Foundation  
Samuel S. Dale Memorial Trust 

2023 Contributors

The Friends of Bassett Healthcare Network

thanks all of our donors for making such an

impactful difference in the lives of our patients.
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Individuals
George & Theresa Cataldo* 
Gloria & Eugene Cole 
Arnold M. Drogen 
Amy Braymer-Engels & Thomas Engels
Esther Evans* 
Terry & Keith Fulmer
Nellie & Robert Gipson
Mary Ellen & Gates Hawn
April & Kevin Green
Drs. Laura & Mun Hong
Laura Hussey 
Erna Morgan McReynolds & Tom Morgan 
Jennifer Svahn, MD & Jeffrey Nicastro, MD
James Patrick Family 
Inge & Carl Roemer*  
Laura & F. Todd Wetzel, M.D.
Carolyn & Christopher Wolf-Gould 

Organizations and Businesses 
Anonymous (1) 
Broadview 
Burrows Foundation
Drogen Foundation
The Delaware National Bank of Delhi 
EPIC Landscapes, Inc. 
The Helfgott-Renfroe Foundation, Inc.
J.M. McDonald Foundation, Inc. 
The J & S Patrick Family Foundation 
Kinney Drugs Foundation 
KPMG, LLP 
McCarthy Building Companies, Inc.
MorganStanley Smith Barney 
The North Pond Foundation
The Otesaga Resort Hotel
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local 112 
Slocum-Dickson Foundation 
The Tianaderrah Foundation
The Community Foundation for South Central New York, Inc. 
Town of Middlefield 

Chairman’s Circle 
Recognizes donors who contributed between $5,000 to $9,999.

Founder’s Circle 
Recognizes donors who made annual gifts of $10,000 to $24,999.

Individuals
Rita Emanuel & John Anagnost
Anonymous (2)
Barbara & Paul Baumann 
Debra & Louis Betrus 
Jim Brock 
Dr. & Mrs. Malcolm McDougal Brown
Amelie & John* Chamberlain 
Elizabeth Cobb & Philip Green
Chandree & Nino Cogliandro  
Christine Dunphy & Donald F. Farley 
Victoria D. Graham
Betty & Pat Hamel
Douglas Hastings & Ginny Joslin-Hastings
Nancy Hanna 
Charlotte & Charles Hill 
David Hopper 
Susan R. Hughson* 
Maureen Killackey, M.D., & Bruce Pinkernell, M.D. 
Adrian & Antoinette Kuzminski, M.D. 
Lynne & Kai Mebust, M.D. 

Rosemary & Joseph Mirabito  
Robert Nelson & Van Broughton Ramsey 
Nancy R. & Richard H. Pettibone
Betty N. Robinson 
Dr. Carlton J. Rule & Mrs. Alisha D. Rule
Gary & Beth Wade 
Albert & Christine Weiss 
Rhonda & Douglas Willies 
 
Organizations and Businesses 
AX Enterprize, LLC 
CompassOne 
Core BTS, Inc. 
Davin Healthcare
Eastern Managed Print Network 
Excellus BlueCross BlueShield 
Farm Credit East 
Kaufman Hall 
KPH Healthcare Services, Inc. 
Leatherstocking Credit Union 
Matco Electric Corporation 

Mirabito Energy Products
Nixon Peabody LLP 
The NYCM Foundation
Price Chopper’s Golub Foundation 
Robert & Addie Thompson Trust 
The Sterling Insurance Company Foundation 
TIAA 
Willies Family Foundation 
Working Theory Foundation
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Leadership Circle 
Recognizes donors who made annual gifts of $2,500 to $4,999.

President’s Forum 
Recognizes donors who made annual gifts of $1,000 to $2,499

Individuals 
Lesley Adams & David Newman
Dr. Harlan D. Alpern
Judith Andersen
Anonymous (4)
Angela Belmont, M.D., & Joseph Belmont
Cynthia & Thomas Armao
Peter Armao 
Tricia Asaro & Steven Kroll
Lisa M. Betrus
Marcy & Robert Birch
Joan & John Brooks
Beth & Ryan Brooks
Gordon ‘Andy’ Carlson
Dr. & Mrs. Walter A. Franck
Deborah Funk Valois, M.D., 

& Stephen Valois
Dr. & Mrs. W.B. Greenough III
Jane & Peter Hamilton
Anne Haney 
Patricia & Robert Hanft
Donald Harris 
Dawn & Peter Johnson
John Ketcham
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Lierheimer
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin S. Moore
Paula Moshier
Maureen Fitzgerald Murray, R.N.
Corinne M. Plummer
Cailin & John Purcell
Albert Pylinski, Jr.
Regina Quinn
Michele & William J. Richtsmeier, M.D.
Laurence C. Rickard
Dan & Elaine Robinson
David & Gail Rowley
Thomas Simpson
Rosalind Thomas & David Strogatz
Mr. Thomas F. Walsh
Martha Yager
Francesca Zambello & Faith Gay
Laurie Zimniewicz
John & Kathleen Zogby

Individuals 
Susan Allen
David Almeleh
Anonymous (14)
Michael Aro
Mrs. Audrey Waite Ashley*
Dr. Richard J. Baker
Brian Barlow
Robert & Mary Basloe
Harriet P. Berard
Joyce Bitran, M.D., & Aaron Harrison, M.D.
John Bramley
Monica Brane & Bennett Sandler
Ann & Anthony Carlisto
Helen M. Casey
Philomena Cerone
Mary & Robert Chase
Andrea Clapper & Timothy Holmes
Christy & L.P. Coe
Scott A. Cohen, M.D.
Mr. & Mrs. Roger M. Cohn
Bill & Cathy Coleman
Joann & James Crandall
James T. & Deborah B. Dalton
John S. Davis, M.D.
Polly DellaCrosse
Anthony DeLuca & Family
Paul & Christy Deringer
Anne & Robert Dewell, M.D.
Barbara DiCocco
David & Linda Ehlers
Benjamin & Nan Everidge
Arlene & Harvey Feldmeier
Charles R. Feuer, M.D.
Marilyn M. Francis
Chris & Cay Franck
Suzan Friedlander & John Saphier
Willard J. Frisbee
Michael & Linda Garrity
Lauraine & William Glockler
Corinne Hahn
Mary & John Hamilton
Matthew E. & Anne M. Hamlin
Melinda Hardin & Louis Allstadt
Gilbert & Barbara Harrington
Mary Jane & Jeffrey Harris
Elizabeth B. Harvey, Ph.D.

Organizations and Businesses 
Anonymous (1)
Bond, Schoeneck, & King, PLLC 
BPAS Actuarial & Pension Services, LLC 
BR Johnson, LLC
Brooks’ Bar-B-Que Charitable Foundation  
BSA LifeStructures 
Capital District Physicians’ Health Plan, Inc. 
Casella Waste Management of NY, Inc. 
Chianis & Anderson Architects, PLLC 
Cintas Corporation 
ConfiData
Country Club Automotive Group 
DalPos Architects & Integrators 
Davis-Ulmer Sprinkler Company 
E4H Environments for Health Architecture 
Eastern Heating and Cooling 
Laborers’ Local 17 LECET 
Lippes Mathias, Attorneys at Law 
Mid-Hudson Cablevision 
Mirabito Holdings, Inc. 
NBT Bank 
NFP 
Nottingham Trust 
O’Connor First Attorneys at Law 
OneDigital 
Pepsi Beverages Company of Utica 
Pulver Roofing Company, Inc. 
The Robert and Majorie Alpern Foundation 
Schlather & Birch, Attorneys at Law 
Siemens Building Technologies, Inc. 
Stonhard 
Tritech Healthcare Management, LLC 
Upstate Medical Physics 
Visions FCU 
Vizient 

Joan Harvey & Michael Lotze
Tracy Helgeson & Douglas Miller 
Nick Hellenthal, M.D., & Michelle Kennedy
Allison & W. Keyes Hill-Edgar
Hon. Nancy M. Hisert & Dr. Gerald H. Hisert
Bruno Hofmann 
Tom & Grace Holmes
Frieda Holober
Marian & Kenneth Hotopp
Susan M. Hughson
Sharon & James Hyla
Thomas Innis
Ralph H. Janicki, M.D., Ph.D.
Ms. Marian E. Jardine
Connie & Michael Jastremski, M.D.
Rev. Betsy Jay
Dr. Celeste A. Johns & Dr. Chris L. Kjolhede
Mary Lynn & Randall Johnson
Barbara & Daniel Jones
James M. Jordan, AIA
The Joyner Family
Anne & M. Langhorne Keith
Dr. Ann Kieler
Laura Kilty, M.D., & Bruce Kramer, M.D.
Roy Korn, Jr., M.D.
Alan J. Kozak, M.D.
Constance & August Leinhart
Ellen & Harry Levine
Carolyn & Philip Lewis
Leonard Lindenmuth
Dr. Katharine W. Lloyd & Family
Joseph & Anna Lyga
John Lynch
Frank & Elizabeth Maloney
Sally Mansour
Marybeth McCall
Bruce McClennan
Margaret E. McGown & Mark Zeek
Dr. Bertine McKenna & Mr. Patrick McKenna
Scott & Nancy McLean
Phyllis Merrill
Jessica & John Meyer
H. William Michaels 
John & Kathleen Militello
Tina A. Miller
Cory & Michael Moffat
Jeffrey Morgan 21
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President’s Forum  (continued) 
Recognizes donors who made annual gifts of $1,000 to $2,499

Contributions to the Friends of Bassett 
The Following Individuals made annual gifts of $250 to $999.

Thomas Q. Morris, M.D.
Chuck & Susan Newman
Katherine Nickerson, M.D., & Steven Shea, M.D.
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur C. A. Nicol
Henry & Joan Nicols
Isabelle Niles
Susan A. Oakes-Ferrucci
Don & Sharon Oberriter
Susan & Thomas E. O’Brien
Stephanie & Luis Oceguera
Laura E. O’Donnell*
Jennifer O’Reilly, M.D., & James Anderson, Ph.D.
Curtis Pearsall
Timothy Pedley, M.D., & Barbara Koppel, M.D.
Colleen & Michael Perrino
Mary Gelder Plummer
Powers Family
Anne Putnam
Donald O. Quest, M.D.
Sue & Roger Quinby
William & Christine Reynolds
Karen Schlather
Aviva & Peter Schneider
Mary & Donald Schomer
Gwen & Rudy* Schuster, D.V.M.
Olive P. Scott, Ed.D., & Gerald R. Robideau
Joseph R. Sellers, M.D., 

& Kathleen F. Sellers, Ph.D.
Cynthia & Senator James L. Seward
Rosemary M. Sibbern
Dr. Frank Silagy
Abigail & Pierce Sioussat
Peter & Jeanne Sosnow
Karen & Frederick Spaulding
Marisa, Jenna, & Richard Sternberg, M.D.
Ana & James Storey
Rose & Gary Surman
Steven Talevi
Vera Talevi
Carol W. Taylor
Ellen Tillapaugh & Gary Kuch
David & Martha Vaules
Fredda & Bruce Vladeck
Rebecca Reynolds Weil 

$500 TO $999
Individuals
Ogechi & Chinedu Abara
Izees Abdallah
Tammy Aiken
Anonymous (13) 
Diana & Henry Asher
Jerry Berard
Anne & Richard Blabey
James & Dianne Bordley
John Brereton
Larry D. Brown, M.D.
Grace & Ronald Burton-Seyb
Ms. Heidi Camardello
Keitha Capouya
Sandra Carter
David & Lori Casullo
Claire Chastaine
Steve & Mary Ching
Arleen & Stephen Clark
Sue Coleman
Susan Converse
Dr. & Mrs. Shelby S. Cooper
James DaRin
Elaine L. Downing
Donald M. Doynow, M.D.
Elizabeth Dribusch
Dominique Dunham
Kathryn Faber
Keith M. Foland
Sophia & Jonathan C. Fong, M.D.
Nancy & Michael Frank
Caridad Fuertes & Charles Baker
Frank Fuller
Cynthia & Bruce Fullington
Jennifer Garlock-Stringer
Gayle Gaetano Westervelt 

& Terry Westervelt
Caroline M. Gomez-Di Cesare & 

Jonathan Di Cesare
Judith & Bartle Gorman
Raymond Griffin
Joan Hampel
Brenda Ferraro Hanson
Phyllis Hart
Van Zandt Hawn
Janet Hillis Tuttle & William Tuttle
Andrea & Kurt Husselbeck

& Henry Weil, M.D.
Pamela & Daniel Wightman
Hall F. Willkie
Jack & Dale Young
Drs. Amy & Jerel Zoltick

Organizations and Businesses 
Air Methods
Beekman 1802
College Association at Delhi, Inc.
Cooperstown Girls Varsity Soccer
Farm Credit East Cares, Inc.
First Presbyterian Church of Oneonta 
Fly Creek Cider Mill & Orchard
Friends of Senator Seward
The Glenmede Trust Company
Hewlett-Packard
Hill & Markes, Inc.
Houlihan Lokey Investment Bank
Hudson Valley Farm Hub, LLC
Human Technologies Corporation
iMission Institute
LifeNet of New York
Onco360 Oncology Pharmacy
Panter Foundation
Preferred Mutual Insurance Company
Rolta AdvizeX
Spaulding Family Foundation 
Springbrook NY, Inc. 
Studio Bright and Bold
Zimmet Healthcare Services Group, LLC

Jeanne Jackson
Barbara Jones & John Sandman
Meghan T. Kamlet, C.R.N.A.
Kelley Family
Hoyt Kelly
Timothy Korytko
Maureen Kuhn & Caralee Carney
Carol & Henry Lamont 
Brett Larson
Kerri LeBlanc
The Leisner Family
Elizabeth & Donald Lewis, M.D.
Mrs. Robin Lopez
Kathleen & Jeffrey Moore
Melissa & Andrew Marietta
Bruce & Christine McKeegan
Lois Miklich
Annmarie Mills
Tabitha & Carl Mummenthey
Caroline & Charles Neal
Patricia O’Connor, M.D., & Marion 

Terenzio, M.D.
Mary O’Leary
Steve Palmer
Charles “Jud” Pannaci
Gretchen Sahler Patterson
Erica Pellegrino
Pamela & Mark Reichelderfer, 

M.D.
Robert G. & Janet R. Rosenberg
Russell & Mary Lou Ryan
Karen & Ward Scott
Lou & Joanne Shields
Liza Skiffington
Caroline B. Southworth
Ken & Carol Steigelman
Tim & Gerry Sweeney
Janet Tamburrino & John Bullis
Linda Morse Taylor
Kristen & Michael Treen
Nancy & David Truscott
Lizabeth & Paul Uhrig
Joanne & Joe Von Culin
Ms. Sue Ellen Wagner
Kimberly & Michael Walchko
John Webb & Nelson Mondaca
Renee Wellenstein, M.D., & 

Komron Ostovar, M.D.

Jeffrey Whittemore & Phyllis 
Spinner

Marilyn S. Wickham
Debra & Bruce Wollaber
Amy & Daniel Worthington
Organizations and Businesses 
Adirondack Bank 
Anonymous (1)
Brewery Ommegang
Church & Scott, Inc. 
Cornell Cooperative Extension 

Association of Delaware 
County 

First Presbyterian Church of 
Cooperstown

Lawyersville Reformed Church - 
Women’s Ministries 

Mama Maria’s Pizzeria 
Restaurant 

McKeegan & McKeegan, 
Attorneys 

The Storehouse Inc. 
Strickland Hollow Distillery

$250 TO $499
Individuals
Catherine & John Adams
Wayne L. Alexander & Laura 

Jane Ungolo-Alexander
Sue Andrews
Anonymous (8) 
Paul Arandia
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Armistead
Barbara & Gary Atkin
Jo Anne & Michael Aymar
Mary & Daniel Ayres
Shannon Baker
Robert Bannigan
Lynn & Jonathan Bass
Marianne Bez & Michael Jerome
Tina Boggs
Julie Breakey
Calynne Brockway
Jacqueline & James Brophy
Leah & Scott Carpenter
Heather Carr
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Ogechi Abara
Chinedu Abara
Izees A Abdallah
Tammy Aiken
David Almeleh
Mark Anderson
James Anderson
Anonymous (9)
Gabrielle Argo
Shannon Baker
Brian Barlow
Lynn Bass
Richard Baylor
Angela Belmont
Lisa Betrus
Edward Bischof
Joyce Bitran
Monica Brané
Julie Breakey
Jennifer Brelinsky*
Amy Bressett
Calynne Brockway
Jacqueline Brophy
Barbara Brown
Elizabeth Burns
Elena Cahoone
Thomas Calicchia
Heidi Camardello
Heather Carr
James Carrabba
Elizabeth Carroll
Charles Casale
Deanna Charles
Dale Christman-Webster
Sidney Clark
Stephen Clark
Jerome Cohen
Scott Cohen
Susan Coleman
Susan Converse
Shelby Cooper
Maria Cuffaro
James Dalton
Deborah Dalton
Jamey D’Ambrosio
Samantha Davenport
William Dennis

Paul Deringer
Christine Doxtader
Donald Doynow
Katelyn Dwyer
Denise Dye
Nicole Eckler
Michael Edick
Patricia Ehrle
Kathleen Ellis
Debra Ferrari
David Flynn
Brenda Foland
Daniel Freilich
Benjamin Friedell
Caridad Fuertes
Cynthia Fullington
Deborah Funk-Valois
Jennifer Garlock-Stringer
Amy Grace
Ann Hager
Rebecca Hall
Jane Hamilton
Aaron Harrison
Debra Harvey
Amanda Hein
Nicholas Hellenthal
Carleen Henderson
Liane Hirabayashi
Gretchen Hodgdon
Jonathan Dono
Mary Hoffman-Dono
Mun Hong
Margaret Hoskins
Jennifer Howard
Michael Howard
W. Huntsman
Melissa Ippolito
Mildred Irizarry
Lesa Johnson
Meghan Kamlet
John Kelley
Shelley Kentile
Stacy Kessler
Wendy Kiuber
Chris Kjolhede
Henry Knoop
Roy Korn

Timothy Korytko
Alan Kozak
Bruce Kramer
Laura Kilty
Maureen Kuhn
Kerri LeBlanc
Kyle Leisner
Sheila LeMaster
Carolyn Lewis
Leonard Lindenmuth
Robin Lopez
Tammy Loucks
Jeffrey Moore
Suzanne McSweeney-

Herman
Kai Mebust
Melissa Miller
Annmarie Mills
Jennifer Mitchell
Eric Mooney
Lisa Mooney
Kathleen Moore
Russell Moore
Jeffrey Morgan
Nancy Morris
Loretta Mosher
Paula Moshier
David Newman
Katherine Nickerson
Susan Oakes Ferrucci
Luis Oceguera
Stephanie Oceguera
Jennifer O’Reilly
Edward Orezzoli
Mary Orezzoli
Cindy Palmer
Anush Patel
Timothy Pedley
James Peters
Michelle Phillips
Kristin Pullyblank
Cailin Purcell
Amy Raffle
Denise Raggi
Debra Richards
William Richtsmeier
John Rowley

Carlton Rule
Janine Sabella
John Saphier
Darlene Sawczysyn
Shirley Schue
Erika Scott
Katie Sebastian
Patty Seifried
Kristy Semenza
Rosanne Shultis
Patrenia Silver
Joel Smith
Julie Sorensen
Peter Sosnow
Carol Spaulding
Jill Stoecklin
James Storey
Stephen Strasser
Susan Strasser
David Strogatz
Michael Thompson
Staci Thompson
Alfred Tinger
Kathleen Traynor
Ramona Truscott
Paul Trzepacz
Paul Uhrig
David Wadsworth
Rosalie Wadsworth
Robert Waid
James Walker
Kevin Walker
Judith Way
Henry Weil
Lori Weiss
Komron Ostovar
Franklin Wetzel
Mark Winther
Christopher Wolf-Gould
Carolyn Wolf-Gould
Carol Woodrick
Daniel Worthington
Irene Yarusso
Robert Zaleski
Jerel Zoltick

Contributions to the Friends of Bassett (continued) 
The Following Individuals made annual gifts of $250 to $999.

Employee Champions 
Recognizes Bassett Healthcare Network employees who donated $100+.

Charles & Natacha Casale
Deanna Charles
Barbara & Terence Clark, M.D.
Virginia & Neil Clements
Charles & Jeanette Cornwell
Kathleen & David Curley
Jamey & Brooks D’Ambrosio
Kathryn & Alan Davino
Edward V. Dawyot, Jr.
Todd Duerheimer
Greg & Kathy Eisenhut
Lisa & Harry Enea 
Lucille & Anthony Esposito
Dr. David & Rene Evans
Heather & Thomas Fay
Jean & John Finch
Nancy & Archibald Gallup
Abby Kreh Gibson
Lynn Glueckert
Marthe Gold
Amy & Geoffrey Grace
Christine S. Gullow
Wade Harman
Skyela Heitz
Michelle Hendricks & Richard 

Howard
Liane Hirabayashi & Tom 

Shieber
Mary Ellen Hoffman-Dono, 

M.D. & Jonathan Dono
Becky Holmes
Joyce M. Holmes
Kathleen Horn
Jennifer & Christopher P. Hulse
Julie & W. Thomas Huntsman, 

M.D.
Karen Huxtable-Hooker & 

Patrick Hooker
Mildred Irizarry, M.D., & Richard 

Buschatzke, M.D.
Joyce & James Kaufman
David & Lucy Kelly
Henry Knoop
Gloria Kupferman
Debora & Alfred Langevin
Elizabeth Leisner
Ms. Sheila F. LeMaster & Mr. 

Thomas J. Patterson II

Ruth & Arthur Levy, M.D.
A. Marie & Harold Loder
Rebecca & David Lollman
Tammy Loucks
Lawrence Lupo
Dr. Frederick & Louise Makrauer
Elizabeth & Alexander 

“Sasha” P. Matson
Janet Ivory & Francis May
Suzanne & Sanford Mayer, M.D.
Leslie & William Mokay
Linda Monkell
Kathleen & Michael Moore
Russell Moore, M.D.
Loretta Mosher
Mr. Bernard M. Nocella
Marianne O’Donnell
Mary & Edward Orezzoli
Osborne Family
Irene Ovenstone*
Olivia & Salvatore Pagliaro, M.D.
Cynthia A. Palmer
Katherine & Stephen Paranya
Bijal & Anush Patel, M.D.
Joseph Piraino
Jeanne Pittenger
Susan & David Plank
Denise Raggi
Joyce Reid Pearson & Thomas 

Pearson, M.D.
Eva & Indrit Reso, M.D.
Jeffrey Reynolds
Tracy & Lisa Roberts, M.D.
Robert Rogers
Edward Rowley
Anil Rustgi
Jennifer Saunders
Darlene Sawczysyn
Shirley & Keith Schue
Katie & Richard Sebastian
Ann & Douglas Shaver
Manly & Karen Shults
Janet Shuster*
TheriJo Snyder
Mrs. Paul J. Sternberg
Bill & Karen Streck
Amber & Michael Thompson

Staci & John Thompson
William Toohey
Ticker & Martha Twichell
Annette & Michael Vandow
George Vickers
Elinor & Gilbert Vincent
Wanda Warren Berry, M.D.
Romona & Gerald Wenck
John & Paula Wissenbach
Carol & James Woodrick
Karen Wright
Kelly & Bob Zimmerman
Genie Zoller

Organizations and Businesses 
Enea Funeral Homes, Inc.
Hoffman Family Medicine, PLLC
Jordanville Federated Church
Lamont Engineers 
LVDV Operations, Inc. 
McQuade & Bannigan, Inc.
Peconic Land Trust, Inc.
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The Cupola Society
The Cupola Society was formed in 1992 to honor donors who make 
bequests and lifetime gifts to any entity within the Bassett Healthcare 
Network. These legacy gifts, whether made through provisions in 
estate plans or through such planned-giving vehicles as annuities 
and trusts, have a lasting impact on our community by supporting 
the Network’s mission to provide quality care throughout our region.

We invite you to become a member of the Cupola Society, created 
exclusively to honor and recognize people who have helped to 
support the Bassett Healthcare Network through a planned gift in 
their wills, trusts, wealth-management, or estate plans. 
 
For more information, contact Sheila LeMaster at Sheila.Lemaster@
bassett.org or call (607) 547-4799. You may also visit our web site, 
www.friendsofbassett.org, for more information and tools to assist 
you with your estate planning.

Dr.* & Mrs. Allan J. Ahearne
Dr. Kristen A. Ahern
Michael Akerley
Keri Allen
Edward C. Allston*
George F. Aney, Esq.
Belle C. Ang*
Anonymous (9)
Mr. H. Raymond Armitage*, Jr.
Lars M. Avery*
Harriet Babcock*
Harry Baer*
Dr. Steffie Baker*
David & Joyce Barber
Scott & Michele Barrett
H. Joseph Barthold II*
Linda Basloe
Mary & Robert Basloe
Charlotte E. Becker*
Mr. Roger Becker*
Joanne* & William* Beischer, Ph.D.
Lisa M. Betrus
Mrs. F. Walter Bliss
Frances Bliven*
Andrew* & Felicia Blum
Mrs. Julia R. Bordley*
Marion S. Borst*
Ms. Shirley Bramley*
Mrs. Madalyn B. Bryant*
Anna Buno*
Richard W. Burnett*

Salenda C. Bush*
Joan R. Butler*
Betsy & Anthony Cabot
Mrs. Margaret S. Cady*
Eleanor L. Cain*
Mrs. Dorothy Campbell*
Anne L. Carpenter*
Pattee & Charles* Carrier
George & Theresa Cataldo*
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen M. Cembrinski
Mrs. Mildred Chaffers*
Amelie & John* L. 

Chamberlain III, M.D.
Austin C. Chase*
Ernest W. Chase*
Mrs. Doris R. Christiana*
Austin T. Christman*
Richard C. Churchill
Madalyn Cimino*
Mr. George C. Collie*
Corrine H. Colvin*
L. Marion Cool*
Mr. Henry S. F. Cooper, Jr.*
James & Joann Crandall
Joyce & John Crowter
Barbara J. Curran, R.N.
William H. Currie*
Marilyn Dakin
James T. & Deborah B. Dalton
Mr. George R. Danforth*
Elizabeth Davidson*

Ralph G. Davidson*
Jean* & John S. Davis, M.D.
Merideth S. Davis, M.D.
Gilbert P. Deering*
Donald J. Denison*
Dorothy Boardman Dewart*
Arthur & Florence Dietrich*
Beatrice E. Dolan
Frederick S. Doolittle*
Arnold M. Drogen
Mr.* & Mrs. Edward W. Duffy
S. Marcia Dugan*
Katherine* & Albert* Dugas
Mary E. Dunkle
Phyllis Dunning*
Dr. Francis P. Egan*
James W. Elliott*
Karen & James* Elting, M.D.
Dr.* & Mrs. Gerald Evans
Robert R. Farrington*
Charles R. Feuer, M.D.
Mrs. Esther Fink*
Marilyn M. & Ernest C.* Francis
Dr. & Mrs. Walter A. Franck
Eleanor Garlock*
Sarah Gerken*
William F. Gilbert*
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Glockler
Elizabeth McCray Godley*
Alfreda Goldring*
Dr. & Mrs. Michael S. Gold

Mr. Thomas Goodyear*
Ruth E. Gordon*
Peter R. Gray, M.D.
Ruth Gregg*
Dorothy G. Griffin*
Elsworth J. Griffin, Jr.*
Kathrene Guyton
Helen Guzik*
Ken J. Haas
Miss Joan Estelle Haberek
Charles & Ursula Hage
Gemma & Lewis R. M.* Hall
Myrtle Hall*
Dr. & Mrs.* Lewis L. Hamilton
John T. Hamilton Jr.*
Peter & Jane Hamilton
Irene M. Harbison*
Dr.* & Mrs.* Francis F. Harrison
Elizabeth Harvey*
Dr.* & Mrs. James B. Hastings
Elizabeth H. Hawn*
William H. Hermann*
Ms. Helen S. Hohenhaus*
Mr. Harold H. Hollis*
Lois G. Hopson*
Mr. Donald V. Howard*
John I. Howell*
Glenford Hubbell*
Susan M. & Thomas* Hughson
Susan R. Hughson*
Mr. Richard C. Jackson*
David Jalkower & Carol Spinelli
Ralph H. Janicki, M.D., Ph.D.
Anica Jansa*
Rev. Betsy Jay
Carolyn T. Jenkinson*
Dr. & Mrs. Dana Jock
Ms. Ruth A. Johnston*
Bonnie Kaido*
Dr. Ann Kieler
Mrs. Virginia J. Kintz*
Arthur E. Laidlaw,* M.D.
Margaret Leal*
Ms. Mary Engel Leary*
Ms. Sheila F. LeMaster & Mr. 

Thomas J. Patterson II
Ms. Janet M. LeRoy
Carol Lewis*
J. Frederick Lewis*
Dr. James J. Lipsky*
Gracia Livingston*
Linda Lowe*

Susan Lyon*
Rev. Wilfred L. Lyon*
N. Merrell, M.D., & C.F. Malack
Jane Malin*
Len Marsh
Mr.* & Mrs.* Donald L. Martin
John & Amanda* May
Mr.* & Mrs.* Francis H. May Jr.
Mrs. Leona T. McDowell*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Frederick H. 

McGown, Jr.
Carole L. Mihalko*
Joan M. Miller*
Tina A. Miller
Donald & Jane Moore
Mr. Richard L. Moore*
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Moseley
Ms. Irene Mozolewski*
Martien Mulder*
Barbara Mulhern
Maureen Murray
Ms. Anne Namack*
Homer B. Neville*
Robert Paul Nicholson*
Henry & Joan Nicols
Ms. Viola G. Null*
Kenneth & Jane Olcott
Barbara Oliver*
Dr. Virginia L. Oliver* 

& Dr. Ward L. Oliver*
Olivia & Salvatore Pagliaro, M.D
Mr. Charles “Jud” Pannaci
Mildred Parish*
Christopher Patterson
William Phelps
Dr.* & Mrs.* Donald O. Pollock
Edwin Preiser*
Olive B. Price*
Harriet D. Quinlan*
Catherine & Donald Raddatz
Frances & Paul Raeder*
Dr. & Mrs. L. Andrew Rauscher
Mrs. Hana Rauscher*
Mr.* & Mrs. George I. Reynolds
Mr. & Mrs. J. M. Reynolds*
W. Jefferson & Birtie Riley
Mrs. Hilda Clausen Rodman*
Mr.* & Mrs. Carl Roemer
Harriett C. Rogers*
Frank Rollins*
Dorothy Sampson Rudkin*
Ms. Shirley Rutherford*
Katherine M. Ryder*

Dr. & Mrs. Victor A. Sacchi
John Saphier
Robert F. Savadove*, M.D.
Robert* & Karen Schlather
Mrs. Helen Schoell*
Mrs. Janette V. Schoolcraft*
Gwen & Rudy* Schuster, D.V.M.
Kenneth J. Shepard*
Gen Smerski
Hilda Joscelyn Smith*
Mr.* & Mrs. H. 

William Smith, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Smith
Mr. Edward C. Smith*
Mr.* & Mrs. Edward W. Stack
Horace Staley*
Walter & Dorothy St. John*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Charles 

A. Stevens
Mrs. Hannah-Lee Stokes*
Bill & Karen Streck
Dr.* & Mrs. David S. Svahn
Carol W. Taylor & Family
Helen B. Thomson*
Alfred & Dawn Tinger
E. Vera Tower*
Robert C. Troup*
Richard Truax*
John & Doris Truman*
Vera* & Myron* Trumbull
Dorothy W. VanDeusen*
Dr. Ralph J. Veenema*
Miss Dolores M. Veit*
Mrs. Dorothy C. Wagner*
Dr. Christopher J. Warrell*
Albert & Christine Weiss
Martin & Lorraine Weissman*
Marion T. Wharton*
Anna K. Whipple*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard A. 

White Sr.
Mrs. Edith M. Wilkinson*
The Woeppel Family
Camilla M. Wood*
Mary R. Wright*
Martha R. Yager
Theresa H. Youmans*
Dorothy R. Young*
Mr. Gordon C. Young*
William F. Ziegler*
Virgil E. Zinninger*
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Tribute Gifts 
Listed below are the names of individuals and organizations for whom tribute gifts were made in 2023.

GIVEN IN HONOR OF:

Dr. Carlos E. Bermejo 
Betty Winchester

Dr. Joyce V. Bitran 
Rosalie O’Connor 
Lisa & Randy Crapser 
Rosalie O’Connor

Paul Bodurtha 
Russell Bodurtha

Karen Bressett 
Amy Bressett

Polly C. Brock 
Jim Brock

Jennifer Congdon, M.D. 
Susan Belasco & Linck 
Johnson

Jim Dalton 
Wendy & Alan Covey

Bruce M. Daly 
Christine & Albert Weiss

Dr. Subashini Daniel 
Francesca Zambello 
& Faith Gay

John S Davis, M.D. 
Richard Baker 
Barbara & Terence Clark 
Gloria & Eugene Cole 
Linda & Michael Garrity

Dr. Robert Dewell 
Linda & Joseph Napoli

Betsy Duerheimer 
Celeste Johns & Chris Kjolhede

Walter and Linda Franck 
Lynn Hidek 
Robert Franck

Walter A. Franck, M.D. 
Sharon & James Hyla 
Catherine & Christopher Franck

Dr. John Freehafer 
Anonymous 

Carrie Gardner 
Mabel Deal

Emma Grace 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Judith B. Gorman 
Elizabeth Dugan

Jane Hamilton 
Celeste Johns & Chris Kjolhede 
Heidi Camardello 
Marthe Gold 
Barbara & Daniel Jones 
Susan Converse 
Christine & Albert Weiss

Peter & Jane Hamilton 
Marilyn & Joel Smith

Peter J. Hamilton 
Thomas Q. Morris

Mary Harmon 
Anonymous

Dr. Emery Herman 
Anonymous

Susan D. Huffman 
Susan & David Plank 
Laura Bliss-Lamb & William Lamb 
Anonymous

Dr. Tommy Ibrahim 
Elinor & Gilbert Vincent

Leon & Esther Kalmus 
Frieda Holober

Maureen Kuhn 
Anonymous

Dr. Maureen Killackey 
Diana & Henry Asher

Dr. Chris Kjolhede 
Brett Larson 
Suzanne & Sanford Mayer 
Christine & Albert Weiss 
Susan Converse

Alan Kozak, M.D. 
Richard Baker

Fred Lee 
Anonymous

Betty Leisner 
Fallon Russo

Sheila F. LeMaster 
Erna Morgan McReynolds & Tom 
Morgan

Tammy Loucks 
Celeste Johns & Chris Kjolhede

Jennifer Lucas 
Jennifer Hale

Linett Martirossian 
Dawn & Peter Johnson

Dr. John May 
Anonymous 
Rosalind Thomas & David 
Strogatz

Nancy B. Merrell 
Barbara & Gary Atkin 
Elaine & Jerome Cohen

Charlie Michaels 
Wesley Harter

Erna Morgan 
McReynolds & Tom Morgan 
Van Broughton 
Ramsey & Robert Nelson

Dr. Joanne Mozloom 
Laura Bliss-Lamb & William Lamb

Maureen Murray 
Yvonne Tropp

Rev. Randy Palada 
Cynthia & William Goertemoeller

Gideon G. Panter, M.D. 
Anonymous

Anush V. Patel 
Kathleen & Jeffrey Moore

James Campbell Peters 
Rosina & Salvador Rivera

Theodore Peters, Jr, Ph.D. 
Theodore Peters

Dr. Bruce Pinkernell 
Diana & Henry Asher

Dr. Ahmad Raja 
Christopher Ingraham

Jessica Rockwell 
Grace & Ronald Burton-Seyb

Ms. Betsey Snyder 
Anonymous

Eric Stein 
Dawn & Peter Johnson

Helen R. Stiles 
Grace Episcopal Church

Jonathan Svahn 
Anonymous

Miriam “Mimi” Thorsland 
Gwen Schuster

Dr. James W. Walker 
Katherine & Stephen Paranya 
Kerry Lynch 
Gwen Schuster

Henry F. Weil 
Sydney Waller

Todd Wetzel 
Erna Morgan McReynolds 
& Tom Morgan

Hilda & Sam Willcox 
Anonymous

Florita Winegard 
Anonymous

Dr. Carolyn Wolf-Gould 
Isabelle Niles

Bassett Medical Center 
Division of Hospital Medicine 
Renee Wellenstein 
& Komron Ostovar

The ICU of Bassett 
Claire Chastaine

New York Farm Bureau Staff 
Elizabeth Dribusch

Oncology Department 
Kathleen Mami-Moore 
& Jeffrey Moore

GIVEN IN MEMORY OF:

Thomas & Lillian Alling 
Elizabeth Pohleven

William Amols, M.D. 
Mary & Donald Schomer

Kenneth J. Andersen 
Judith Andersen

Margaret Anderson 
Anonymous

Bruce D. Andrews 
Judith & Peter Henrici

Elsie Arduini 
Anonymous 
Todd Blodget & Ken Williams

Charles Allen Ashley 
Audrey Ashley* 
Martha & David Vaules

James J. Austin 
Sandra Austin

Priscilla Aviza 
The Cooperstown High 
School Class of 1959

Salvatore Baggetta 
Jane Baggetta

Shirley Balcom 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Richard A. Banks 
Lois Banks

Anthony Bartiromo, Sr. 
Patricia Bartiromo

Mary Imogene Bassett 
Charles ‘Jud’ Pannaci

Dorothy Becker 
Sandra & Albert Patterson 
Claudette Mlinar 
Joyce & James Kaufman 
Maureen & James Bonnell 
Lorraine & Jamison Deapo 
Maria & John Sciortino 
Joseph Gallagher 
Paulette Restante 
Donna & Robert Hart 
Shirley Florczyk

Karl Baier & Gert Bell 
Betty Jean & Harry Bell

Daniel L. Bellinger 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Martin V. Benedict 
Julia & Nicholas Annotto

Ronald T. Blackmur  
Elizabeth Blackmur

Glenice T. Branigan 
Sharon Scofield 
Francis & Janet May

Beverly G. Brenning  
Paula & James Johnson

Fabian J. Bressett III 
Amy Bressett

Gary W. Bright 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Nancy C. Bronson 
Anonymous

John W. Brooks 
Florence Brooks

Dr. Bruce Harris 
Mona Harris

Eleanor Buckley 
Claudette Mlinar

Fred Buthe 
Betty Ann Buthe

Helen L. Caffee
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Tribute Gifts (continued) 
Listed below are the names of individuals and organizations for whom tribute gifts were made in 2023.

Mary Callahan 
Lori Weiss

Richard L. Cammer 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Joan Canorro 
Richard Amundson 
Mary & Bruce Trombley 
Carol Canorro 
Debie & David Chlus 
Marilyn & Donald Smith 
Jordan Battisti 
Paul Belorit

Emile Capouya 
Keitha Capouya

Carl & Jeanette Casullo 
Lori & David Casullo

Cerasoli Family 
Roger Cerasoli

Lyle Robert Chastaine 
Anonymous (4) 
Brett Charlton 
Eileen Ianniello 
Bettye & Dean Darling 
Lynn & Robert Abarno

Connie Chuff 
Nicholas Chuff

Duane Churchill 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Antoinette J. Cioccari 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Elsie Clark 
Philomena Cerone

Gerald E. Clark 
Joan Clark

William Coleman 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Donald & Harriet Collison 
Anonymous

Clifford D. Coniway 
Kathleen & Fred Capozzella

Francis C. Cotton 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Darlene Creager 
Victoria Graham

Evelyn Cruz 
Anonymous

Leon A. Czaja 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Robert T Davenport 
Samantha & Robert Davenport

Cassie Davino 
Kathryn & Alan Davino

William Davis 
Jane & Peter Hamilton

Silvio Dianich 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Angelo Domemico 
Frank Speziale

Beulah C. Doroski 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Georgette N. Drake 
Charles ‘Jud’ Pannaci

Dorothy R. Dyer 
Patricia & Joseph Bleimeyer

Charlene Eklund 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Laura Rollins Emmett 
Jennifer Smit 
Julie Piscitello 
Miguel Campos

Esther Anne Evans  
Christine & Albert Weiss

Robert Harvey Feldmeier 
Arlene & Harvey Feldmeier

Caroline Fiato 
Mary Peruzzi

Lucy Catherine Foland 
Keith Foland

Robert L. Foote 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Robert L. Friedlander 
Mary Friedlander

Shep J. Friedman 
Richard Sternberg

Lucile Lee Frisbee 
Willard Frisbee

Helen B. Fuller 
Frank Fuller

Martha Gale 
Richard Gale

Irene Gillette 
Anonymous

John M. Grace, M.D. 
Ellen Grace

Jane Woodruff Greenough 
Quaneta & William B. Greenough

Elizabeth Guido 
Grace Leone

Harvey G. Gurian 
Larry Brown

Louis Busch Hager 
Lucy Townsend

Helmut Hamedl 
Bettye & Dean Darling

John E. Haney 
Anne Haney

Mounir M. Hanna, M.D. 
Nancy Hanna

Eugene Harper 
Dorothy Harper

George A. Harrington 
Charlotte Harrington

Lindsay Marie Harvey 
Debra Harvey

Mac & Elizabeth Harvey 
Elizabeth Harvey

George & Helen Haslun 
Cynthia & Jeffrey Haslun

Clinton V. Z. Hawn, M.D. 
Van Zandt Hawn

Emery Cline Herman 
Audrey Ashley* 
Ruth & Arthur Levy, M.D.

David John Hildreth 
Sandra & Robert Russell

James M. Hillsinger 
Gary Slater 
Lorraine McCord & George Latterman

Bruce J. Howes 
Anonymous

Mary Caroline Hoxie 
Kimberly & Gregory Riley

Joseph A. Husselbeck 
Andrea & Kurt Husselbeck

Marion L. Jones 
Anonymous

Thomas P. Kelly 
Jane & Peter Hamilton

Miriam J. Kelsey 
James Jordan

Frederick K. Knapp 
Arlene Knapp

Blanche Knight 
Anonymous

Franz and Minnie Konta 
Nancy & Frederick Konta

Daniel R. Krouse 
Cynthia & Jeffrey Haslun

Michael Lamanna 
Philomena Cerone

Susan Landon 
Thomas Landon

Marry Ellen Lawler 
The Cooperstown High 
School Class of 1959

Lyle E. Leib 
Anonymous

Zachery Leroy 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Thomas & Amelia Logar 
Christine Logar

Richard Loucks 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Dr. & Mrs. George M. Mackenzie 
Istar & George Mudge 
John Mudge

Lynn Lorraine MacLaurey 
Bettye & Dean Darling

John H. Madl 
Empire Livestock Marketing, LLC 
Gendron

Wendell F. Martin 
Bettye & Dean Darling 
Jeanne Pittenger 
Patricia & Jerald VerNooy 
JoAnne Young 
Loretta Christopher

Roxanne Martuscello Martynuik 
Shelley Quinn-Scarano & Dominick 
Scaran

Clarence L. Masle 
Natalie Masle

Maureen McCullar 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Mac & Lucy McKelvy 
Debora & Alfred Langevin

Elaine F. McLean 
Barbara Crandall

Dennis Merwin 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Gary Merwin 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Barbara & Charles Michaels 
Harry Peplinski

Howard ‘Charlie’ Michaels 
The Fly Creek 
Cider Mill Team

Karen Moakler 
Katherine & Theodore 
Kantorowski

Elizabeth E. Miller 
Constance Miller

Keith Misner 
Keitha Capouya

Francis Edward Moriarty 
Christine & Albert Weiss

Eleanor Murawski 
Terrence Murawski

Prof. Edward S. Newsham 
Marcela & Carlos Bledt

Richard G. Northrop 
Kevin Northrop

Laura E. O’Donnell 
Carolyn & Philip Lewis 
Sharon Riesel-Oldfield

Mary O’Dell, R.N. 
Anonymous

John E. Olson 
Virginia & Neil Clements

Anna & Clayton Osborne 
John Osborne

Mary Strong Pannaci 
Charles ‘Jud’ Pannaci

Dolly Peplinski 
Jill Robinson

Theodore & Margaret Peters 
Melissa & Thomas Barry

Christine E. Pleus 
Herbert Pleus

Doug Plummer 
Jennifer & John Zacharek

Frances K. Raeder 
Christine & Albert Weiss

Edwin D. Rankins 
Walburga Rankins
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Tribute Gifts (continued) 
Listed below are the names of individuals and organizations for whom tribute gifts were made in 2023.

Milestone Giving 
The Friends of Bassett salutes the following dedicated donors, who have supported 
Bassett Healthcare Network hospital for five or more consecutive years.

Irving M. Reed 
Bettye & Dean Darling 
Betty Chien

Anthony & Marilyn Resta 
Rene & David Evans

Tracy Richmond 
Amy Burczak

Louesa Rickard 
Laurence Rickard

Patricia Roberts 
Elizabeth Leisner

Douglas Theodore Robinson 
Betty Robinson

Ronald R. Robinson 
Nancy Robinson

Margaret Romeo 
Jane Baggetta

George M. Rooney 
Catherine Rooney

John L. Rose III 
Anonymous

Ralph & Lillian Rowe 
Barbara Buriello

Stan Rubin 
Phyllis Rubin

Christine C. Rutkowski 
Charles Rutkowski

Otto D. Sahler 
Gretchen Patterson

Charles C. Schanz 
Christine & Albert Weiss

Robert B. Schlather 
Phyllis & Gregory Lippitt

Rudolph Schuster, DVM 
Gwen Schuster

Patricia J. Scinta 
Vincent Scinta

MORE THAN 20 YEARS
Individuals 
Sue Andrews
Anonymous (6)
Mrs. Audrey Waite Ashley*
Lisa M. Betrus
Debra & Louis Betrus
Brian & Elizabeth Burns
Fred & Kathy Capozzella
Tracy Sioussat, Ph.D., 

& Mark Cardono
Patricia Carrier
Steve & Mary Ching
David & Debie Chlus
Dr. Nicholas Chuff
Jane Forbes Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Roger M. Cohn
Gloria & Eugene Cole
James K. Currie
Frederick C. Degen
Paul & Christy Deringer
Barbara DiCocco
Donald M. Doynow, M.D.
Arnold M. Drogen
David & Linda Ehlers
Greg & Kathy Eisenhut
Charles R. Feuer, M.D.
Dr. & Mrs. Walter A. Franck
Chris & Cay Franck
Cynthia & Bruce Fullington
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Goertemoeller
Victoria D. Graham
Dr. & Mrs. W.B. Greenough III
Christine S. Gullow
Jacqueline & Edwin Guntert
Corinne Hahn
Jane & Peter Hamilton
Charlotte M. Harrington
Susan M. Hughson
Ms. Marian E. Jardine
Connie & Michael Jastremski, M.D.
Roy Korn, Jr., M.D.
Alan J. Kozak, M.D.
Marianna P. Leib
Dr. Katharine W. Lloyd & Family
Frank & Elizabeth Maloney

Agnes & Francis Scott 
Karen & Ward Scott

Robert Semrov 
Derick Victoriano Rodriguez

Alexander J. Sheilds 
James Jordan

Dr. & Mrs. Robert S. Sioussat 
Abigail & Pierce Sioussat

Jane W. Skiffington 
Liza Skiffington

Gary Slaboc 
Kathryn Slaboc

Georgianna Slater 
Gary Slater

Harvey Smith 
Anonymous

Genevieve Smith 
Gloria Lombardo 
Phyllis & Hank Valent 
Carolyn & Joseph Knych

Philip Spinner 
The Cooperstown High School 
Class of 1959

Edward W. Stack 
Amy Stack 
Anonymous (1) 
Catharine & David Sanford 
Catherine Ellsworth 
Jane & Peter Hamilton 
Judith Talbot 
The Clark Foundation 

Kenneth Stryker 
Bettye & Dean Darling

David S. Svahn, M.D. 
Alan Kozak 
The VOICE Committee of Pine 
Run Retirement Community 
Catherine Ellsworth 
Audrey & Erwin Berger 
J. F. & Barbara Weinhold 
Jane Forbes Clark 
Jennifer Svahn, MD & Jeffrey 

Dr. Bertine McKenna & 
Mr. Patrick McKenna

Phyllis Merrill
Tina A. Miller
Melissa Miller
Thomas Q. Morris, M.D.
Bill & Lynn Moseley
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Munetz
Maureen Fitzgerald Murray, R.N.
Laura E. O’Donnell*
John Olive
Charles “Jud” Pannaci
Joyce W. & Thomas J.* Posey
Rose Anne Pirone
Albert Pylinski, Jr.
Donald O. Quest, M.D.
John & Maureen Rowley
Betty & G. Harry Schulte
Gwen & Rudy* Schuster, D.V.M.
Patricia Smith
Caroline B. Southworth
Laurie Spencer
Mrs. Paul J. Sternberg
Vera Talevi
Nancy Tallman
Ramona Truscott
Dave & Mary Liz Valentine
David & Martha Vaules
Floyd H. Vogt & Pamela K. Vogt
Mike & Judy Way
Albert & Christine Weiss
Organizations
Capital District Physicians’ Health Plan, Inc.
The Clark Foundation 
Fenimore Asset Management, Inc.
Laborers’ Local 17 LECET
Leatherstocking Credit Union
Matco Electric Corporation
McCarthy Building Companies, Inc.
Mid-Hudson Cablevision
NYCM Insurance
Pepsi Beverages Company of Utica
Plumbers & Pipefitters Local 112
The Sterling Insurance 

Company Foundation

Nicastro, MD 
Margie Repka-Peters 
Anonymous (2) 
Patricia & Philip Mower 
Vivienne & Peter Clark 
Phyllis Sexton 
Ann & Raymond Lamberson 
Meryl & Thomas Holcombe 
June & Kent Barwick 
Kirsten Hennigan 
Suzan & John Friedlander 
Linda & Walter Franck 
Matthew Dixon 
Thomas Innis 
Wendy & Alan Covey 
Diana & Benjamin Friedell 
Martha & David Vaules

Carl Talbot 
The Cooperstown High 
School Class of 1959

Dr. Henry G. Talerico, Jr. 
Linda Talerico

Edward R. Terk 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Robert L Thall 
Mary Lou Thall

Edward Thomsen 
Anonymous

Norwood A. Tompkins 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Kathleen R. Toohey 
William Toohey

Suzanne Townsend 
Jane & Peter Hamilton

Catherine Tuttle 
Irene & Edward Yarusso

Teresa Vamosy 
Bettye & Dean Darling

Robert Vespi 
Margaret Vespi

Thomas J. Vollkommer 
Mary Ann Vollkommer

Herbert Vrooman, Jr. 
Constance Vrooman

Gordon L. Wals 
Norma & Kevin Collins 
Marjorie Walsh 
Barbara Sutphen

David Wawro 
Hall Willkie

Effie D. Wheeler 
Jane & Peter Hamilton

Lee Winnie 
Anonymous 

Charles E. Wright 
Karen Wright
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Milestone Giving (continued) 
The Friends of Bassett salutes the following dedicated donors, who have supported 
Bassett Healthcare Network hospital for five or more consecutive years.

15 TO 20 YEARS
Individuals
Anonymous (8)
Barbara & Gary Atkin
Joan & Frederic Atkins
Terri & Charles J. Barbuti
Robert & Mary Basloe
Edwin & Linda Belden
Peggy Bergen-Pavelka
Joyce Bitran, M.D., & 

Aaron Harrison, M.D.
Anne & Richard Blabey
Amy L. Bressett
Jacqueline & James Brophy
Kathy & Ted Bruetsch
David W. Buck
Dominick & Wendy Caldiero
Ms. Heidi Camardello
Keitha Capouya
Helen M. Casey
Gloria Chamberlain
Betty Chien
Mr. & Mrs. Peter P. Clark
Arleen & Stephen Clark
Scott A. Cohen, M.D.
Charles & Jeanette Cornwell
Joann & James Crandall
Constance Degroff
Winola R. Denny-Smith
Kathy S. Ellis
Rita Emanuel & John Anagnost
Francine Feltman
Jean & John Finch
Marcia & Neil Foote
Nancy & Michael Frank
Jennifer Garlock-Stringer
Michael & Linda Garrity
Abby Kreh Gibson
Nellie & Robert Gipson
Barbara S. & Robert P. Green
Patricia & Robert Hanft
Cynthia & Jeffrey Haslun
Jo Anne & Neil Hourihan
Rev. Betsy Jay
Dr. Celeste A. Johns & 

Dr. Chris L. Kjolhede

James M. Jordan, AIA
Anne & M. Langhorne Keith
Dr. Ann Kieler
Wendy & Peter Kiuber
Tricia Asaro & Steven Kroll
Bill Lamb & Laura Bliss Lamb
Ms. Sheila F. LeMaster & 

Mr. Thomas J. Patterson II
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Lierheimer
Frank McCann
Dr. & Mrs. Malcolm 

McDougal Brown
Scott & Cassandra Metke
Andrew Meyers
Kathleen & Michael Moore
Loretta Mosher
Jennifer & Ted Newman
Katherine Nickerson, M.D., 

& Steven Shea, M.D.
Mr. Bernard M. Nocella
Katherine & Charles O’Neill
Cindy Palmer
Lorraine Pangman
Timothy Pedley, M.D., & 

Barbara Koppel, M.D.
Nancy R. & Richard H. Pettibone
Robert* & Vera Quigley
Denise Raggi
Michele & William J. 

Richtsmeier, M.D.
Mrs. Pauline M. Rogers
David & Gail Rowley
Dr. Carlton J. Rule & 

Mrs. Alisha D. Rule
Russell & Mary Lou Ryan
Charles Schwasnick
Katie & Richard Sebastian
Patty & Lee Seifried
Joseph R. Sellers, M.D., & 

Kathleen F. Sellers, Ph.D.
Janet Shuster*
Rosemary M. Sibbern
Bruce E. Smith
Carol Spaulding
Susan & James Spivack
Marisa, Jenna, & Richard 

Sternberg, M.D.

Kenneth Stevens
Tim & Gerry Sweeney
Janet Tamburrino & John Bullis
Mr. & Mrs. Everett G. 

Trombley, Jr.
Karen Ubner
Barbara Valosin
Jeffrey Whittemore 

& Phyllis Spinner
Marilyn S. Wickham
Carol & James Woodrick
Martha Yager
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel I. Zeh
Organizations
Burrows Foundation
College Association 

at Delhi, Inc.
Commercial Investigations, LLC
Eastern Managed Print Network
Preferred Mutual 

Insurance Company
Schlather & Birch, 

Attorneys at Law
TIAA
The Tianderrah Foundation

11 TO 14 YEARS
Individuals
Mark Anderson
Anonymous (11)
Wayne L. Alexander & Laura 

Jane Ungolo-Alexander
Jane Baggetta
Shannon Baker
Inajayne & William Banner
David & Joyce Barber
Shirley Braman
Jennifer* & Dan Brelinsky
Barbara E. & Leon Brown
Michael Burgess
Alberta F. Cahill
Grant & Amy Calhoun
Michael P. Cannon
James Carrabba
Claire Chastaine
Joseph & Nancy Chiang

Eugenia L. Clark
Harry & Theresa Conklin
Christine Dunphy & 

Donald F. Farley
Mrs. Barbara Fafinski
Arlene & Harvey Feldmeier
Eugene R. Felter
Sophia & Jonathan 

C. Fong, M.D.
Marilyn M. Francis
Stephen W. & Helen C. Gendle
Robert B. Gregory, Sr.
Ann & Paul Hager
Rebecca Hall
Gilbert & Barbara Harrington
Donald Harris
Mary Ellen & Gates Hawn
Nick Hellenthal, M.D., 

& Michelle Kennedy
Carleen & Harry Henderson
Richard E. Herrick, Jr.
Bruno Hofmann
Carol Hubbard
Laura Hussey
Jeanne Jackson
Cynthia Kelleher
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Kennedy
Cindy & Joe Keyser
M. Suzette Kopecek
Barbara & Rennie Korver
David LaPone
Anne Lennebacker
Louise E. & Warren Leonard
Grace Marie Leone
Ruth & Arthur Levy, M.D.
Mrs. Robin Lopez
Kerry Lynch
Nuala MacCabe
Susan & Andrew Matviak
Margaret E. McGown & 

Mark Zeek
Bruce & Christine McKeegan
Suzanne McSweeney-Herman 

& Daniel Herman
Richard & Joyce Miller

Rosemary & Joseph Mirabito
Leslie & William Mokay
Erna Morgan McReynolds 

& Tom Morgan
Nancy Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur C. A. Nicol
Vicki Noble
Kevin Northrop
Susan A. Oakes-Ferrucci
Harry W. Peplinski
Nelson & Marjorie Peterson
Cailin & John & Purcell
Scott D. & Gail R. Purdy
Richard D. Rathbun*
Salvador & Rosina Rivera
Nancy T. Robinson
Suzanne W. Rowland
Phyllis & Stanley* Rubin
Elaine Schwan
Lou & Joanne Shields
Roseanne & Robert Shultis
Patrenia Silver
Tim & Sylvia Snyder
Anthony Spenello, Jr.
Michelle & Paul Trzepacz
Tom & Betty Vail
Keith & Fay Veitch
Mr. & Mrs. La Verne J. Venette
Kimberly & Michael Walchko
Rhonda & Douglas Willies
John & Paula Wissenbach
Irene & Edward Yarusso
Karen & Robert Zaleski
Laurie Zimniewicz
Organizations
Country Club Automotive Group
Davis-Ulmer Sprinkler Company
Samuel S. Dale Memorial Trust
Vizient

6 TO 10 YEARS
Individuals 
Ogechi & Chinedu Abara
Lynn & Robert Abarno
Francis Xavier & 

Katherine Abbott

Bill & Michelle Adsit, Jr.
Cathy & John Albert
Dr. Harlan D. Alpern
Judith & Leonard Amberger
James Andrews
Anonymous (17)
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Armistead
Larry Austin
Gretel & Frank Bachler
Kathyanna & Carl Bagnardi
Jeffrey Baldwin
Mr. Thomas J. Balonek
Brian Barlow
Marilyn & Fred Barnes
Thomas & Melissa Barry
Mrs. Patricia A. Bartiromo
Bernadette & Richard Baylor
Susan Belasco & Linck Johnson
Joanne & Gerard Benhardt
Marianne Bez & Michael Jerome
Janet & Robert Biviano
Gail & Gregory Black
James & Dianne Bordley
Dr. Donald Bordley
Julie Breakey
Maureen & Patrick Brennan
John Brereton
Calynne Brockway
Joan Burger
Barbara Buriello
Grace & Ronald Burton-Seyb
Julia & Gary Butkus
Philip M. Butler
Betsy & Anthony Cabot
Amy Cannon & Wayne Mellor
Madelyn & Joseph Carl
Heather Carr
Roger Cerasoli
Mary & Robert Chase
John Christensen
Chandree & Nino Cogliandro
Elaine & Jerome C. Cohen, M.D.
Bill & Cathy Coleman
Sue Coleman
Dr. & Mrs. Shelby S. Cooper
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Karen & Randy Crissman
James T. & Deborah B. Dalton
Sheryl* & Guy Davis
John S. Davis, M.D.
Edward V. Dawyot, Jr.
Rose & Lee DeAngelis
Carl, Lucille, & 

Florence Degristina
Lawrence DeLong
Robert E. Denmeade, Jr.
Anne & Robert Dewell, M.D.
Eva M. Dibble
Christine Doxtader
Philip A. Du Val
Donald & Kaye Dyson
Nicole Eckler
Rene & Michael Edick
Patricia Ehrle
Joyce & Clarence Ellingsen
Jean & John* Emmett
Janice & Roy Emrich
Lorraine Fava
The Ferraro’s 

(Lynne, Jeff, JJ & Louise)
William J. Fisher
David Flansburg
Brenda Foland
Raymond Fox
Mrs. Mary L. Friedlander
Willard J. Frisbee
Deborah Funk Valois, M.D., 

& Stephen Valois
Lauraine & William Glockler
Dr. Andrew S. Luck & Dr. Judith 

E. Golden
Caroline M. Gomez-Di Cesare & 

Jonathan Di Cesare
April & Kevin Green
Patricia & John Grossmann
Betty & Pat Hamel
Anne Haney
Nancy Hanna
Mona Harris
Joseph & Nina Hart
Van Zandt Hawn
Elizabeth Hayes
Jenni Hazlett
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Henault
Julie & Charles Hill

Liane Hirabayashi & 
Tom Shieber

Shirley & Ronald Holl
Joyce M. Holmes
Tom & Grace Holmes
Judy Hoose
Kathleen Horn
Linda & John Hoxie
Cindy & Glenn Hubbell
Patricia & Michael Hurley
Karen Huxtable-Hooker & 

Patrick Hooker 
Carmen & Michael Isaac
Linda & Victor Iwanow
Ralph H. Janicki, M.D., Ph.D.
Marti & Ronald Jex
Dawn & Peter Johnson
Bruce & Kathleen Johnson
Barbara & Daniel Jones
Mr. David C. Jorgensen
The Joyner Family
David & Lucy Kelly
Daniel & Shelley Kentile
Claire A. Kepner
Stacy Kessler
John Ketcham
Maureen Killackey, M.D., & 

Bruce Pinkernell, M.D.
Marilyn & Robert Kozakowski
Anthony & Sharon Kroker
Margaret & Robert Kruppo
Adrian & Antoinette 

Kuzminski, M.D.
George Lang
Dorothy M. Lawyer
Ellen & Harry Levine
Carolyn & Philip Lewis
Christine M. Logar
Rebecca & David Lollman
Helen Lonski-North 

& Peter North
Jane Loop
Rena Mae Lull
Joseph & Anna Lyga
John Lynch
Barbara & George Maley
Mr. & Mrs. James Malone
Joyce & Gary Manning
Constance McCrea

Patricia & Edward McKinley
Mary & Thomas McKown
Lynne & Kai Mebust, M.D.
Sonya & Gary Meiselbach
Daniel Mencucci
Barbara Mezik
Mr. & Mrs. Dominick Montesano
Jo Ann & James Morgan
Constance & Donald Moseman
Betsy Moynehan
John Mudge
Mary & Frederick Muller
Tabitha & Carl Mummenthey
Dale & Karen Murcray
Jane Nasypany
Peggy Nelson, Ph.D.
Lesley Adams & David Newman
Annemarie & John Nichols
Isabelle Niles
Susan & Thomas E. O’Brien
Stephanie & Luis Oceguera
Rosalie O’Connor
Jane K. O’Dell*
Marianne O’Donnell
Nancy & Vince Olechnowicz
Deborah & Eric Olson
Jennifer O’Reilly, M.D., 

& James Anderson, Ph.D.
Osborne Family
Michael O’Sullivan
Irene Ovenstone*
Cynthia A. Palmer
James Patrick Family
Nancy Potter & David Pearlman
Mary Frances Peruzzi
Wilma & Raymond Pilote
Susan & David Plank
Gary Potter
Kristin & Thomas Pullyblack
Frances K. Raeder*
Robert & Amy Raffle
Dennis A. Rakin
Wilma Rankins
Elizabeth & Frederic Rehl
William & Christine Reynolds
Laurence C. Rickard
Neal Roberts
Robert G. & Janet R. Rosenberg
Sandra & Robert Russell

Charles Rutkowski
Gail E. Sabella
Reba & Richard Sage
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Scalise
Karen & Ward Scott
Katherine Seeley
Alecia Seeley
Norma & Ronald Segarra
Dian & Barry Seiler
Ann & Douglas Shaver
Abigail & Pierce Sioussat
Liza Skiffington
Kathryn A. Slaboc
Gary Slater
Janice Sperbeck
Susan Sperbeck
Kathryn & Hurley Stevens
Jill S. Stoecklin
Eleanor Stromberg 

& Douglas Price
Rose & Gary Surman
Dr. & Mrs. Alfred Tinger
Ben & Debbie Vennero
Fredda & Bruce Vladeck
Ross S. Vogt, Jr.
Joanne & Joe Von Culin
Robert A. Waid
Kevin Walker
Ms. Esther Weaver
Romona & Gerald Wenck
Terry Westervelt & Gayle 

Gaetano Westervelt
Laura & F. Todd Wetzel, M.D.
Ron & Ellen Whipple
Scott & Macy Wilbur
Betty J. Winchester
Marissa & Mark Winther, M.D.
Debra & Bruce Wollaber
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan A. Wood
Karen Wright
Francesca Zambello & Faith Gay
Organizations
AmazonSmile Foundation
Anonymous (2)
AX Enterprize, LLC
ConfiData
Drs. Luck & Golden, 

Optometrists, PC
EPIC Landscapes, Inc.

The Glenmede Trust Company 
Jordanville Federated Church
Kinney Drugs Foundation
KPH Healthcare Services, Inc.
O’Connor First Attorneys at Law
Robert & Addie Thompson Trust
Saint Agatha Foundation
United Way of Sidney, Inc.
Upstate Medical Physics

5 YEARS
Individuals 
Mary & Edward Ambrose
Anonymous (10)
Lois Banks
Sally Barlow
Betty Jean & Harry Bell
Margaret & Mel Bellar
Harriet P. Berard
Anonymous
Larry D. Brown, M.D.
Betty Ann Buthe
Nadia & Michael Caleo
Deanna Charles
Christy & L.P. Coe
Kristi & Bruce Cooper
Lisa & Randy Crapser
Jamey & Brooks D’Ambrosio
Anthony DeLuca & Family
Ingrid & Dennis Diakunczak
Berdella Drabent*
Rene & David Evans, M.D.
Richard Gale
Patricia & David Gloo
Josephine & Richard Gloo
Robert Gosselink
Ellen Grace
Jane Hajeris
Lorraine Halbert
Laura Harney
Elizabeth B. Harvey, Ph.D.
Douglas Hastings & 

Ginny Joslin-Hastings
Eleanor Hickein*
Elizabeth Hildreth
Janet Hillis Tuttle 

& William Tuttle
Roger & Susan Hillstrom
Andrea Clapper & 

Timothy Holmes
Marian & Kenneth Hotopp
David & Melody Houck
Meghan T. Kamlet, C.R.N.A.
George & Varvara Kastis
Ralph King*
Arlene Knapp
Frederick P. & Nancy W. Konta
Maureen Kuhn & Caralee Carney
Susan Law-Dake
Estella Loitsch
Margaret & Kenneth Martz
Ardenus McBride
Gail & Lawrence Miles
Jennifer Mitchell
Istar & George Mudge
Gretchen Sahler Patterson
Judy & Bryan Pierce
Robert Nelson & 

Van Broughton Ramsey
Barbara & Charles Rash
Joyce Reid Pearson & 

Thomas Pearson, M.D.
Dan & Elaine Robinson
Robert Rogers
Imogene & Bruce Salisbury
Vincent Scinta
Olive P. Scott, Ed.D., & 

Gerald R. Robideau
Joan Sondergaard
Peter & Jeanne Sosnow
Cathy Stalzer
Margaret & David Stoeckle
Steven Talevi
William Toohey
Marlene Towne
Ticker & Martha Twichell
Anne Valentine
Wanda & Robert Vanburen
Vincent Vannicola
Margaret Vespi
Ms. Sue Ellen Wagner
Paula & Terry Wikoff
Jennifer & John Zacharek
John & Kathleen Zogby
Organizations
Bank of Richmondville
Stewart’s/Dake Family

Milestone Giving (continued) 
Listed below are the names of individuals and organizations for whom tribute gifts were made in 2023.
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CRH 

$1,017,140

LFH: $124,174 
OCH: $135,684 
VHS: $97,248 
VRS: $11,000
FOX $246,435

BHN 

$649,743

BMC 

$2,919,297

TOTAL AMOUNT 
RAISED IN 2023; 

$5,200,721

TOTAL AMOUNT RAISED IN 2023; $5,200,721

TOTAL EXPENSES IN 2023: $1,587,833

TOTAL NUMBER OF 
DONORS IN 2023: 1,571

2023 Friends of Bassett Healthcare Financials

TOTAL RESTRICTED 
FUNDS RAISED: $4,074,167

TOTAL UNRESTRICTED 
FUNDS RAISED: $1,126,553

$13,132,053 
IN TOTAL INVESTMENTS WITH 
$10,797,462 BEING ENDOWMENTS

$899,870 
TOTAL PLANNED GIFTS RECEIVED IN 2023

$1,088,000 
TOTAL RAISED FOR CANCER 
CENTER EXPANSION INITIATIVE
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Friends of Bassett Healthcare
Network Board of Directors & Staff

BOARD OFFICERS

Steven Kroll - Acting Chair

Jim Patrick - Treasurer

Peter J. Hamilton - Regional Vice-President

William J. Moseley - Secretary

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Joyce Barber (Hobart)

Jim Brock (Utica)

Heidi Camardello (Dolgeville)

Arnold Drogen (Oneonta)

Terry Fulmer, PhD, R.N. (New York)

Jessica Gorman (Cooperstown)

Robert Hanft (Cooperstown)

Reginald Q. Knight, M.D. (Fly Creek)

Ian Kenyan (Cooperstown)

Steven Kroll (Delmar)

Campbell Moffat (Cooperstown)

Erna Morgan McReynolds (Franklin)

Curtis Pearsall (Whitesboro)

Michael Perrino (Milford)

David P. Rowley (Oneonta)

Laurie Zimniewicz (Oneonta)

Help us save paper, reduce administrative costs, and ensure that you receive notices and official receipts as quickly as possible by providing us with your email address. 
Simply email friends.office@bassett.org with the subject line: Email.

We’ll also send you our electronic newsletter. You can unsubscribe at any time.

Thank you for your support!

BASSETT HEALTHCARE NETWORK FUNDRAISING STAFF

Sheila LeMaster - VP, Chief Development Officer

Lynn Bass - Director of Development, Finance & Operations

Jamey D’Ambrosio - Development Manager, Annual Giving & Stewardship

Katelyn Dwyer - Development Manager, Operations

Kim Gustafson - Development Manager, Special Events & Projects

Caitlin Ogden - Development Manager, Major Gifts

Brigitta Rose, MPH - Development Manager, Corporations, Foundations & Individuals

EX OFFICIO

Staci Thompson, MHA
President & CEO, Bassett Healthcare Network 
Bassett Medical Center

31



One Atwell Road, Cooperstown, NY 13326
(607) 547-3928 | friends.office@bassett.org | FRIENDSOFBASSETT.ORG

32


